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Dear Friends,

As we live through another variant of the COVID-19 
virus, I am struck by what I would call a heaviness 
or a pall over our lives. So many of us have 
experienced grief and loss related to this pandemic. 
We keep wondering, Is this the last variant? I could 
go on about how very tough these past years have 
been, and to some extent it is helpful to lament the 
times in which we find ourselves. 

In our lament, however, we also try to see the good 
that abounds as well. We certainly live in hope that 
things will be better soon. We hope that our frontline health care workers and those 
who risk their own health to care for others will be safe from harm.  

Hope comes for me in the form of seeing so many good people reaching out to help 
others. In this Winter edition of Weavings, our annual Honor Roll spotlights you, our 
faithful and loyal supporters. Each person listed fills me with hope and gratitude and 
reminds me of the generosity of love that your support offers to us. 

You will learn about the trip four of our Sisters made to San Antonio, Texas, in 
October to help assist newly arrived refugees from Afghan, families who have 
suffered greatly and need much support as they begin a new life in this country. 

Another story shines a light on a hope-filled ministry one of our Sisters is doing 
in conjunction with Marydell Faith and Life Center in Nyack, New York. Young 
children are learning about the good news of the Gospel through a program called 
The Catechesis of the Good Shepherd. 

Our Associates again sponsored a wonderful event in Dominican Convent: their 
annual Pajama/Book Drive for children living in shelters here in Rockland County.  

There are many other signs of hope I could share with you about everyday goodness 
and kindness and giving, but I am going to end by mentioning our Sparks of Light 
celebration last November. Thanks to the work of many fine contributors, it was a 
very enjoyable and successful virtual gala — certainly a first for us.  

Yes, there is much reason for hope and each of you is a big reason for our continuing 
to believe and trust that good prevails even in the midst of hard times. 

God’s love always be with you! May this truly be a happy new year! 

From the president ...

SISTER MARY MURRAY, OP
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill President

On Cover  
Sister Margaret Mary 
O’Doherty, OP, with the 
children in her Catechesis 
of the Good Shepherd 
class. See p. 15.

To donate, visit sparkill.org and click “Donate.”

Gratitude and thanks for your donations and prayers.
2

https://sparkill.org/


A friend of mine from Germany came 
from a large Catholic family for whom full 
participation in the life of the Church was 
always a high priority. They attended Mass 
together on Sundays as well as on dozens of 
other special feast days. And every Saturday 
afternoon the children made the 15-minute 
walk to their parish church for weekly 
confession “so that their souls would be 
sparkling clean for Mass on Sunday.”

But my friend and her siblings also did something 
else on those Saturday afternoon pilgrimages. As they 
walked to the church, they carefully “divided up” 

their sins among the group. Wanting to make sure 
that no one had too many sins to confess, they split 
them up in equal parts. That way, no one would look 
too bad — and they would all receive about the same 
allotment of “penance” for their sins!

While we may chuckle at the logic behind their rather 
unorthodox “examination of conscience,” the children 
actually understood something quite profound. As 
Christians, we really are in this together. What we do 
affects the whole. One person’s sin weakens the Body 
of Christ; we all share in the consequences of that 
sin. Lent is a good time for us to recommit to healing 
those shared wounds that our sins 
have caused. Together let us work 
to repair our world!

SISTER MARGARET PALLISER, OP

Sister Margaret has a doctorate in sacred theology 
from the Pontifical Gregorian University in Rome 

and is a member of the leadership team at Sparkill. 

SPOTLIGHT ON SISTERS MILESTONE

 On Saturday, November 
20, SISTER JEANNE 
SHARY, OP, Class of 1981, 
was inducted into the 
Albertus Magnus High 
School Hall of Fame.
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THREADS OF WISDOM 
AND GRACE ...

 Happy birthday! 
December 6, 
2021, SISTER LOIS 
LIEKWEG, OP, 
turned 105 years 
young.

We’re in this  
together!

 We congratulate KAREN ELLIS 
on her retirement in January after 
six years as Director of Mission 
Advancement for the Dominican 
Sisters of Sparkill. We are grateful 
for her leadership and her generous 
sharing of her many gifts during her 
tenure. We shall miss her and wish 
her every blessing! 
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TEEING UP 
FORE THE SISTERS 
In September 2021, we returned to New 
York Country Club for our 24th annual golf 
tournament. Breathtaking views of Manhattan 
caused the participants to pause and appreciate 
the beauty of the course in New Hempstead. 
Golfers practiced social distancing as they played 
the challenging 18-hole course. That evening, the 
golfers, their guests, and our generous sponsors 
sat on the Country Club’s veranda and feasted on 
a delicious dinner. Drawings for the prize baskets 
and 50/50 raffle winners followed.  

Out of an abundance of caution for their 
continued good health, the decision was made 
that the Sisters would not be present at the event 
itself; however, they were delighted to be able to 
view the prize baskets which were displayed in the 
Motherhouse prior to the tournament. The Sisters 
were so happy to participate by purchasing raffle 
tickets and prize basket chances.  

We congratulate all the winners and extend 
our deepest gratitude to everyone who helped 
make this outing such a magnificent success, 
especially in light of the challenges that 
COVID-19 presented.

We pray that the pandemic will soon 
be over so that the Sisters will be able 
to visit with the golfers at our 25th 
annual tournament on May 23, 2022! 
(See back cover for more information.)
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THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS:

EVENT CHAIR: Ed Morrissey

SPECIAL THANKS TO:   
• Our 2021 Golf Committee for their time and efforts 

• The Dominican Sisters of Sparkill for your prayers and support 
• Our Dominican Sisters who donated gift cards

PUTTING GREEN
1919 Investment Counsel, LLC
Diabetic and Prescription Center
Gabelli Funds
St. Thomas Aquinas College

BIRDIE SPONSOR
A&E Electrical Contractors, Inc.
Church of St. Raymond, Bronx
Cyberdoorman

TEE/GREEN SPONSOR
Catholic Daughters of America
D&G Electrical Supply
Pat and Jim Lawler
Michael Higgins Funeral Home
John Manna
Frances Mauro
Moritz Funeral Home
Orangetown Podiatry
Dr. Robert Conenello
St. Thomas Aquinas College

SISTER SPONSORS
John Paulding Engine Co.
Sr. Nancy Richter & Family
Gregory Rinn
Jim Salerno

TOURNAMENT PRIZES
Gerry and Diane Farley
Carl Ferraro
Ed Grzesiak
Metal Components, Inc.
New York Country Club
William Hansen, CPA
Jim Salerno

MERCHANTS
Back Nine Indoor Golf
Bailey’s Smokehouse
Boulder Stadium
Bradford Renaissance
Portraits
Calabria Pizza and Pasta
Carvel
Cassie’s Restaurant
Confetti Ristorante
Del’Arte Restaurant
Dick’s Sporting Goods
Gilligan’s Clam Bar & Grill
Hogan’s Diner, Orangeburg
Hotel Nyack
Il Fresco, Orangeburg
La Fontanella Ristorante
La Terrazza Restaurant
Jon Manos Golf Academy
Macy’s, West Nyack
Mia Pasta
Mountain View Deli
Nanuet Restaurant
Nonna Rosa
Oriental Trading Company
Oscar’s Restaurant
Posa Posa Restaurant
Resorts Catskills
Shop-Rite
Subway
Tin Barn Brewery

GOLF BAG SPONSORS
Bender Gloves
Dick’s Sporting Goods
Golf Magazine
Jon Manos Golf Academy
New York Golf Center
Orange County, NY Chamber
	 of Commerce
Unidine Lifestyles

Top Sponsors

DINNER SPONSOR
Bi-State Heating and  

Air Conditioning
J.A.M. Plumbing & Heating

LUNCH
Unidine Lifestyles

MC Tom Murray sits at a table with golfers.
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A spark of divine light is 
within each of us!  – Pope Francis

On November 11, the Dominican Sisters 
presented the 2021 Veritas Award to four 
extraordinary individuals. Throughout their 

lives, each of them has embodied the mission 

of the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill and has 

wonderfully modeled the ideals and values 

held by the Congregation. Louis Shapiro, 

President and CEO of Hospital for Special 

Surgery, and Boniface and Alison Zaino accepted 

the Veritas Awards during a quiet ceremony 

at the Columbus Citizens Foundation. In 

recognition for her decades of work with Sister 

Una McCormack, Dr. Mary Ann Quaranta was 

honored posthumously. While the event was held 

virtually because of the pandemic, our brilliant 

master of ceremonies, Joseph Ripp, helped more 

than 125 people celebrate online via Zoom.

Pope Francis has said that everyone has a 

divine spark within them. The Veritas Award 

is presented to individuals whose divine spark 

lights the world in a special way. You can watch 

a video of the ceremony on our new website: 

https://sparkill.org/sparkill-event/sparks-of-light-

gala-2021/. This year, the focus of our video was 

on some of the ways the Sisters live out their 

commitment to Gospel justice.

Four “Sparks of Light” 
in Our World!

Sister Irene Ellis (right) presents award to 
Boniface and Alison Zaino.

Sister Mary Murray presents award to Louis Shapiro.

Sister Ursula Joyce and Sister Mary Murray honor 
Dr. Mary Ann Quaranta posthumously.
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Co-Chairs
Mario J. Gabelli
Regina Pitaro

Committee Members
Dr. Steven Corwin &  

Ellen Crehan Corwin
Edward & Mary Beth Morrissey,  

PhD, MPH, JD
Joseph & Virginia Ripp

Sponsors
Platinum
Aecom Tishman
Dr. Steven Corwin & Ellen Crehan Corwin
Ewing Cole
Peter & Lynn Corritori
Paul & Una Fitzpatrick
Gabelli Funds
Hospital for Special Surgery
New York Presbyterian Hospital
Proskauer Rose, LLP
Joe & Ginny Ripp
Royce Investment Partners
St. Thomas Aquinas College

 
Gold
Aspen Business
Drs. Abby & Michael Wolk
J.A.M. Plumbing and Heating, Inc.
Marymount School
Mt. St. Michael Academy
 
Silver
Albertus Magnus High School
Sr. Margaret Oettinger, OP, and  

HSS Chaplains
Mary Ann Biller-Fischetti

View the digital journal, honorees’ biographies,  
and Veritas Award information at sparkill.org.

Honorees
Louis Shapiro, Boniface & Alison Zaino, and Dr. Mary Ann Quaranta (posthumously)

(Left to right) Louis Shapiro, Sister Mary Murray, Sister Ursula Joyce,  
Sister Irene Ellis, Alison Zaino, Boniface Zaino, and Joseph Ripp.
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Sisters from many congregations were able to respond 
to this request, including four Sparkill Dominicans, 
Sisters Jeannine DeClue and Martha Jaegers from St. 
Louis, Catherine Patrice from New Jersey, and me (from 
Montana). We were there for periods of two weeks 
between October 29 and November 20. Housing for 
the volunteers was provided by the Sisters of Divine 
Providence in their convent at Lakeside. 

Volunteers were assigned to various duties. My 
assignment included greeting new arrivals at a hotel, 
setting up a used clothing room, helping to distribute 
food, and demonstrating how to use microwaves, 
washers, and dryers. After processing paperwork for 
the refugees, CCOSA personnel relocated individuals 
or families to apartments, Airbnbs, or mobile homes. 
Volunteers delivered bedding, kitchen utensils, cleaning 
supplies, and groceries to those who transitioned from 
the hotel into rentals. Staff members assisted the men 
with employment options. Children were enrolled 

immediately in school, and 
adults were encouraged to attend 
language classes.

One evening, another Sister and I 
delivered groceries to a young refugee 
couple. The husband spoke a few 
words of English and invited us to 
visit. Since they had no furniture, we 
sat on the floor and tried to converse 
while his wife boiled water for green 
tea. Despite the language difficulties, 

we had an enjoyable visit. Eventually, they indicated that 
it was their prayer time, so we thanked them for their 
hospitality. My only concern was whether or not I would be 
able to stand after sitting uncomfortably for over an hour on 
the floor, but fortunately “Kane was able.”

The most memorable part of my two weeks was 
conversing with Afghans about their food, faith, and 
families. Men frequently stopped by to share pictures of 
their wives, children, or parents. Widows and children 
grieved for friends and family they left behind or those 
lost in the war. All were hoping for a better future.

On the wall in my office in Montana, I have a poster 
from National Migration Week 1995. It is a picture of a 
beautiful quilt with faces of migrants and refugees from 
around the world. Beneath the quilt are the words: All 
come bearing gifts. Every newcomer adds color, beauty 
and strength to the fabric of our society. 

ALL COME BEARINGGifts
In late October 2021, Catholic Charities of San Antonio (CCOSA) 
sent out a request for Religious Sisters to volunteer for at least two 
weeks to assist with the influx of Afghan refugees arriving in San 
Antonio, Texas. The refugees were members of Afghan security 
forces who had been working with the American Military. The men 
and some family members with visas had travelled for months from 
Kabul or Kandahar to Italy or Germany, then to Qatar, and from 
there to a military base in the U.S. and finally to San Antonio.

BY SISTER KATHLEEN KANE, OP
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Thank you! God must have enjoyed surprising us all 
along the way! How else to explain having sunset all the 
way to San Antonio? 

How else to explain the royal greeting and gracious 
hospitality of the Sisters of Divine Providence in whose 
convent we stayed? Their friendliness and interest 
proved that age is no barrier to lively ministry.

How else to explain the spontaneous, unsolicited offer of 
her “extra” van from a woman we had just met? Without 
that van we would never have been able to help shop 
for the supplies needed to set up apartments for the 
refugees — food and all the basics for kitchen, bedroom, 
and bathroom. We would not have been able to deliver 
gift cards to various apartments, in one of which a man 
proudly showed us the medal of honor he had received 
while working with our troops in Afghanistan. 

How else to explain the gift of our being 
able to witness the courage and resilience 
of the Afghan people despite their anxiety 
about everything being new and the 
constant worry for those left behind? The 
patience and helpfulness to each other 
of grown men who sat like schoolboys 
during translated orientation sessions? 

Nor would we have been able to load and take to the 
recycling facility the mountain of cardboard packing 
from the 100+ donated, unassembled chairs that the 
volunteers had put together.

The social workers and staff at Catholic Charities 
deserve so much credit. They are a friendly, hard-
working group of very dedicated men and women 
who themselves come from a wide variety of 
nationalities and backgrounds. They put in many 
hours, above and beyond, day after day, to serve 
the constant flow of families from Afghanistan in 
addition to their regular clientele.

Other Sisters who volunteered added so many “flavors” 
to each day, as they originally came from Korea, 
California and Philadelphia, Vietnam, the Congo, 
the Philippines. There was so much energy, good 
organization, helpfulness, initiative, and humor. I often 
heard echoes of the themes of our own Chapter Prayer: 
“the call of Gospel justice,” “those from other walks of 
life and other faith traditions,” and “in solidarity with 
Earth and the poor of Earth.”

Now when I pray “OUR Father in heaven,” there 
are many more of US included. My tent has been 
wonderfully expanded, and I have been greatly blessed! 
Thank you to all whose prayers and donations made 
this journey and ministry possible!

BY SISTER MARTHA MARIE JAEGERS, OP

My experience of volunteering with Catholic Charities of  
San Antonio was truly one of “widening the pegs of my tent.” 
Beginning with the blessing given us before we left St. Louis, 
we felt your presence, prayer, and support every day. 

WIDENING THE PEGSof my tent
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I did not want to go alone. That prayer was answered 
when I heard that three other Sparkill Dominicans 
wanted to go to San Antonio — such an abundant 
overflowing response to prayer. Once at Our Lady of 
the Lake University and the Convent of the Sisters of 
Divine Providence, we settled into two lovely rooms in 
the Convent with Sisters Gloria Ann Fiedler and Debra 
Fuchs as our gracious hosts.

More abundant grace. Our first day at Catholic 
Charities found us in a warehouse sorting clothing 
and building chairs under the direction of Rey, a 
volunteer who invited us to lunch at her house, took 
us to visit with Afghan families in various apartments, 
and then donated her car for the two weeks so we 
could get to and from work sites — your prayers, pure 
and powerful, gave us grateful hearts. 

We met Angie and Frank, two volunteers who sorted 
through the donations to Catholic Charities and helped 
us know what the Afghan families would find useful 
and in sizes that would fit. They also took us to the 
hotel where Afghan families were staying until they 
could move into an apartment. We took Walmart by 
storm, filling four carts with everything these families 
would need to sleep and live in an apartment, including 
three shopping carts of nourishing foods. My prayers 

were joined with yours as we 
waited 40 minutes just to check 
out, and another hour to find the 
apartment and deliver everything. 

I felt your prayers during 
orientation meetings as 
interpreters explained the process 
with each new group. I prayed 
with you as we served breakfast 
and lunch and tended to the 
needs of those living in the hotel. 
I watched as Afghan teens helped 
with translating and families 

helped each other. Visiting with the Afghan men, we 
learned that they were brave soldiers who had wanted 
to defend their land and families from terrorists. They 
were proud to be part of a dream shared with American 
soldiers. There was such a bond of mission and trust 
among them. 

We met shy and trusting Afghan women who always 
looked to our need for water or tea. We met the children 
— quiet, shy, obedient, helpful, resourceful. Above all, 

BY SISTER JEANNINE DECLUE, OP

YOUR PRAYERS HEARD AND answered...
The call came from a letter from LCWR looking for more 

volunteers to help with the resettling of Afghan families in San 

Antonio. The call to assist in refugee resettlement had come 

before, but I had not been able to respond because of other 

responsibilities. Perhaps like you, when I was not able to give in-

person help, I gave myself to praying for those who answered the 

call. This time, I was able to respond with a “Yes” — and all the 

challenges of this call were swept away by your prayers. 
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they were children who knew they were loved by their 
parents. We met learned men, leaders, who now had 
nothing; they were totally dependent on each other and 
on the American caseworkers who were achieving great 
results in an overwhelming task. I learned the value of 
body language (especially a smile, a wave, a handshake), 
while learning three important words: salem (“hello”), 
emza (“sign this”), and manana (“thank you”) — all made 
possible because you were at home praying for us. 

We were so privileged to be part of something that 
was happening all over the United States — Afghan 
men separated from their wives and children, and 
families left behind in peril, deliberately sought by the 
Taliban in revenge for those who escaped. We were 
volunteers from different religious communities and 
different nationalities and races: Vietnamese, Korean, 
African, Mexican, Iraqi, Egyptian, Polish, Filipino, 
and American — a vision of the Universal Christ 
made visible by your prayers. We ate together, played 
together, worked together, and prayed together. 

My experience in San Antonio was a grace and a 
blessing, and I give thanks to you. Your prayers 
were heard and answered — and I will never forget 
the power of your prayers. Now let us pray that we 
Americans will learn from our new Afghan friends. May 
my reflection fill you with hope.
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After a grueling journey, there was time at the camp 
at the military base, then a move to the hotel (for no 
more than three months), followed by a move to an 
apartment — an empty apartment. Catholic Charities 
has taken on the monumental task of helping to 
resettle these refugees. Settling families in their new 
apartments and seeing how little they have was quite 
an eye-opener for me. With everything they have been 
through, their spirits seem to be quite good. 

There was an Afghan flag in one apartment. As I pointed 
to it and smiled, acknowledging that this was their flag, 
the gentleman who was the head of the household went 
to the bedroom and came back carrying what looked 
like a folder for a diploma. When he opened it, the top 
of the paper was written in Pashto and the bottom part 
in English. With great pride he showed us how he had 
been commended by the American forces for what he 
had done to help. The look of pride on his face was a 
beautiful thing to see. As I reflected on it, my prayer was 
that the welcome he received here in the United States 
would live up to the hope that was in his eyes, the trust 
that appeared to be in his heart.

One morning we were 
gathered in the lobby of the 
Catholic Charities office 
in San Antonio, with many 
people milling around. 
There was a woman sitting 
with an infant on her lap. 
When I saw the baby, I 
approached with a smile, 
a look of joy on my face. 
Her husband stepped up 
and identified himself as 

her husband, not possessively, but with caring pride. 
Almost immediately, three more small children who had 
been playing outside came into the lobby to join us. I 
looked at the mother, and what will always stay with 
me was the lack of affect on her face, completely blank, 
staring. The child, while held safely on her lap, seemed 
like a dead weight — not because she didn’t care, but 
because she was so traumatized by her whole experience. 
This mother has left a lasting mark upon my mind and 
my heart. I felt like she summed up the difficulties that 
all these refugees have faced making an escape, leaving 
everything behind, desperate to get away safely. We may 
not see it outwardly, but I am sure it is deep in their 
hearts and memories. I will continue to pray for her.

There is so much that these families will need to learn. 
The men may go out and find a job, but the women 
will be home with the four, five, six, seven, and 
sometimes eight children, all about a year and a half to 
two years apart. They are confronted with an electric 
stove, washing machine, vacuum, and microwave 
— all things we take for granted, simple time-saving 
devices. I am sure they will adjust quite quickly and 
learn how to use all these devices, but right now there 
is so much for them to cope with.

BY CATHERINE PATRICE MORGAN, OP

A JOURNEY TO

freedom
Afghan refugees, gathered in San Antonio, have come here with little 

more than the shirts on their backs. Most have been ripped away from 

their home, their culture, and their friends — especially their circle of 

supportive women. If given a choice, would they have taken the first 

step? Prior to this journey, life may have been hard or easy, but it was 

the way of life they knew. Fearfully fleeing violence and uncertainty, 

they came with the hope of being able to start a new life! 

Weavings  |  Winter 202212



The Sisters who responded to this call to be of service 
came from all over the United States. Some, like Sister 
Kathleen, met the refugees as they settled into the 
hotel, some having shopped copiously for supplies 
for the apartments. I am not sure Walmart has ever 
seen the shopping that was done to outfit apartments 
from the ground up. Others, like Sister Martha and 
Sister Jeannine, sorted, sorted, and sorted clothing and 
other donations that had been dropped off by many 
generous people. I found myself doing data entry. This 
very basic task was essential to moving along each case 
so that the refugees could be resettled. I was in awe 
of the workers at Catholic Charities, amazed and not 
sure how they manage to get anything done. As soon 
as a set of forms is completed, or almost complete, 
another new or more updated form is sent over from 
the government and they have to start out all over 
again. Sometimes the forms needed to be handwritten, 
sometimes they could be completed on a computer, 
but it’s a constant stream of information that needs to 

“If you could see the journey whole 
you might never undertake it 

might never dared the first step that propels you 
from the place you have known toward the place you know not.”  

– Jan Richardson, from “For Those Who Have Far to Travel: An Epiphany Blessing,”  
Circle of Grace: A Book of Blessings for the Seasons (2016), 67.

be put into the right folder, for the right family so they 
may continue their journey toward independence.

Catholic Charities is offering support for every step the 
new arrivals need to take, even though they are very 
short staffed! To their credit, Catholic Charities has 
hired bilingual Muslim refugees to join their regular 
staff members dedicated to this task. 

What a blessing this encounter with the Afghan 
refugees has been for me. Since returning home I 
am acutely conscious of my many blessings. When 
faced with a problem or difficulty, I realize I have the 
ability to straighten things out — with no language or 
cultural barriers.

The next part of their journey may be more difficult 
than leaving their homeland — trying to raise their 
large families. They have no idea how much it costs to 
raise a child here! Please keep them in your prayers!
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In 1952, under the leadership of 
Mother Mary Beatrice Murphy, 
OP, the Sparkill Dominicans 
founded St. Thomas Aquinas College (STAC) 
on an expanse of land adjacent to their 
Motherhouse in Sparkill, New York. This past 
November, Kenneth D. Daly officially became 
STAC’s ninth President during a beautiful 
inauguration ceremony in the Sisters’ 107-year-
old Sacred Heart Chapel.

President Daly and his wife Laurie processed into the 
Chapel with representatives from Academia, STAC’s 
faculty and leadership, alumni, and civic leaders. In 
his remarks, President Daly highlighted the College’s 
Dominican heritage and his vision for the future:

“I am honored to build upon the legacy of our founding 
Dominican Sisters of Sparkill and my predecessors and 
to now lead the College into the future. The importance 
of a college education is greater now than ever, and 
we are committed to providing access to affordable 
education to change the lives of our students.”

On their way back to the STAC campus following the 
ceremony, President Daly and his guests processed 
through the grounds and passed by the Motherhouse 
where they were greeted by dozens of Sisters, many of 
whom were STAC alumnae and/or former professors.

KENNETH D. DALY, NINTH PRESIDENT OF

St. Thomas Aquinas College

The community of St. Thomas Aquinas 
College continues to recognize its Dominican 
heritage and the contributions of the 
Dominican Sisters to its legacy of service and 
achievement. On November 19, the College 
presented Sister Nancy Richter, OP, with 
STAC’s prestigious Founders Award.

Daly was selected as STAC’s ninth president 
because of the mission-focused style of 
leadership he has demonstrated during his 

three-decade career in the field of clean energy, his years 
of public service helping communities and young people 
in and around New York, and his devotion to higher 
education as an adjunct professor and chair or member 
of numerous college boards.
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It was Christmas Eve morning, and the children 
were so excited when Sister Veronica Mendez, 
RCD, and I arrived with their Christmas gifts 
from the Sisters, but they were even more 
excited about God’s gift of one and a half inches 
of snow. This was a phenomenon they had never 
experienced in their home country of Ecuador. 
These children from the sixteen immigrant 
families we have been helping this past year 
kept singing their “Thank You Song” for the gift 
of snow! It was a beautiful blessing to be with 
God’s poor on the great feast of Jesus’ birth.

We gathered again on 
December 28 for our 
celebration of Jesus’ royal 
visitors, the three Kings. In our 
prayers, I asked the children, 
“Quien es Jesus?” There was 
silence for a long time as 
they gazed at the manager. 
Finally, one of the children 
said, “Dios con nostros aqui” 
(God with us here). After our 
prayer, we went to see the 
life size nativity set on the Marydell grounds and 

they proceeded to climb on 
the camels on the way to the 
manger. Children open our eyes 
to God’s presence within us. 
“Emmanuel!”

What a privilege it is to work 
with people who continue to 
experience suffering, poverty, 
discrimination, and injustice 
but still know God’s love! I am 
very grateful for all the help that 
people have given us so that 
we can continue to bring food, 
clothing, and furniture — and 
God’s love — to these recent 
immigrants to Rockland County. 

BY SISTER MARGARET MARY O’DOHERTY, OP

“God with
us here”
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Determined to make change, 
Genevieve began collecting pajamas 
from her family and friends and 
delivered them to the children 
herself. Her initiative grew into a 
nationwide effort. The mission of 
the program is to promote and 
support a comforting bedtime 
routine and healthy sleep for all 
children to help them thrive.

Learning about this tremendous 
outreach program was inspirational. 
The core values of the Pajama 
Program are very much in line with 
our own values as Sparkill Dominican 
Associates: integrity, equity, shared 
community, sustainable impact, and 
thoughtful leadership. Recognizing 
the connection between the cry of 
the poor and the cry of Earth, we 

feel compelled to work to make a 
difference by promoting Gospel 
justice and defending human rights, 
and this program gave us a way to 
help the most vulnerable among 
us: children.

Our Associates and Sisters joined in 
the efforts of the Pajama Program 
four years ago. Not deterred by 
the pandemic, our signature ‘red 
playpen’ has continued to appear in 
the gathering space of the Chapel 
in Dominican Convent in Sparkill 
each October and November. 
Without hesitation, the word goes 
out to friends, family, and students. 
Donations of pajamas, books, and 
cash gifts are dropped off or sent 
in by mail. The playpen fills again 
and again!

This year, Associates and Sisters 
packed and delivered bins of 
pajamas and storybooks, all tied 
up with ribbons, to Spring Valley 
Head Start — 256 sets of pajamas 
and books in total! The Head Start 
staff was thrilled to see us and look 
forward to welcoming us again next 
year. The need is ever present.

Since its beginning, the nationwide 
Pajama Program has provided over 
7 million cozy pajamas and inspiring 
storybooks to children who are 
experiencing challenges beyond 
their control. Under the watchful eye 
of our congregation’s founder Alice 
Mary Thorpe, our Pajama and Book 
Program is one way we continue her 
mission of reaching out to meet the 
needs of all God’s children.

We look forward to next year’s 
Pajama Program challenge as we 
reflect on and pray for those who 
most need a touch of God’s tender 
love and compassion in this time 
of uncertainty and change in our 
world. We thank God for the honor 
to serve and support God’s most 
precious gifts to the world.

BY ASSOCIATES CAROL DAVIDE, DIANE DUNNE, 
AND ELLEN O’SULLIVAN

Pajamas  
 For God’s Little Ones

The Pajama Program was founded in 2001 by 
Genevieve Piturro, a NYC marketing executive. One 
night, while reading to children waiting for foster 
care placement in New York City, Genevieve asked the children 
to put on their pajamas and then she would read them a story. 
That’s when a child asked her: “What are pajamas?” That question 
changed the course of her life and touched the lives of a multitude 
of children in shelters nationwide.
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the fullness and truth of any situation — or even the 
fullness and true being of any one person — is always 
an ongoing effort. We are called to make choices on the 
best and fullest knowledge of reality, and that reality 
is always changing; thus, 
our knowledge is always 
needing to expand. This 
effort at seeking the truth 
is a perfect example of 
how we are all connected. 
We need each other’s 
knowledge to help us see 
the fullness of truth.

Today, we often find 
ourselves living in a state of 
confusion and distrust. Our 
doubts have grown so strong 
that, instead of helping us by 
leading us to examine our 
experience to discover truth, 
our doubts are bringing about division. Like Pilate, we 
no longer seem to understand what truth is. Jesus taught 
like no one else in his time; when he was teaching, he 
deliberately used the word “Amen,” a Hebrew word which 
means “truly.” We need to recover truth, the only value 
that can sustain our search for justice. Doing truth is our 
witness of hope to others. 

Veritas (“Truth”) has been our Dominican motto for over 
800 years. We Sparkill Dominican Sisters are striving 
to build a just community among ourselves and with 
everyone we encounter. We seek to be in relationship 
beyond our differences. Our prayer is that the truth we 
seek will transform us. We invite all to become part of this 
great mission to build the kingdom of truth and peace. 

YOUR KINGDOM IS BUILT ON TRUTH AND JUSTICE

DR. J.T. VINCENT LOU LECTURE

You may view Dr. Garrido’s presentation on our 
website: sparkill.org/events/lectures/

BY SISTER JEANNINE DECLUE, OP

In the scripture passage John 18:38, Pilate 
asks Jesus, “What is truth?”
 
In the recent Dr. J.T. Vincent Lou Lecture “God’s 
Kingdom is Built on Truth and Justice,” Dr. Ann 
Garrido helped us to understand how important truth 
is as we strive to create a just society. We cannot and 
will not create a just society without trust, and we are 
not able to trust when we live in a culture of lies and 
half-truths. Truth restores justice! Truth means you 
have your mind aligned with reality. 

As part of our human condition, we read and 
study and explore what is real. We don’t always see 
the big picture, but we strive to understand what 
really is — rather than how we, in our limitations, 
may perceive it to be. To know and understand 

“Truthing” as a way of doing justice

Picture in your mind 
the Disney character 

Pinocchio whose nose 
grew longer each time 
he spoke an untruth. I 

wonder what Pinocchio’s 
nose looks like today. 
If only it were as easy 

as watching one’s nose 
when pursuing truth. We 

would only have to ask 
ourselves, “What about 

my own nose?”
Dr. Ann Garrido

The Dr. J.T. Vincent Lou Lectures are made possible by a generous gift that enables 

the Sparkill Dominicans to offer educational opportunities on social justice topics.  

Dr. Lou shared the Sisters’ deep commitment to social justice; these lectures, given in 

his memory, perpetuate Dr. Lou’s legacy as a great humanitarian.
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According to the signers of the Declaration of 
Independence, “All men/women are created 
equal.” While I agree with this statement, I have 
learned from first-hand experience that some 
people are “more equal” than others — not 
because of divine right, but because of their 
fortunate circumstances. 

To be born in the greatest country in the world, 
the USA, is a real blessing. To be the child of loving, 
caring, educated parents is a real blessing. To be born 
in a geographical area which has clean water and 
abundant resources is a real blessing. To grow up in an 
area where there are medical facilities that are staffed 
with excellent professionals and the latest medical 
technologies is a real blessing. To grow up in a safe 
environment with access to a school system staffed by 
dedicated teachers who care about the education and 
development of each child is a very special blessing 
— and to have excellent teachers who are extensions 
of the educational and religious values taught in our 
homes is a true blessing. To have parents and teachers 
working toward a child’s complete development is truly 
a difference maker. How blessed are those who have 
access to many of these benefits which contribute to 
a solid foundation upon which all our futures depend. 
For children, to be pointed in a direction that will 
facilitate personal success is an invaluable “head start.” 
To be this prepared for one’s future, limited only by 
the quality of our own effort, is indeed a cornerstone 
of the foundation upon which our lives are built.  

My parents decided to send my brother and me to 
St. Helena’s Grammar School in the Bronx, New York. 
Our teachers were the Dominican Sisters of Sparkill, 
New York. They were a group of dedicated, intelligent, 
resilient, disciplined women unrivaled by any group 
I’ve ever known. They had unique names such as Sister 
Mary Richard Daley (our Principal), Sister Aquinata 
Kelly, Sister Boniface Farrell, Sister Joan Patricia 
Hearns, Sister Purissima Reilly, and (my favorite!) Sister 
Rose Patrice Sasso. They wore a unique uniform, a 
black and white “habit” with a most uncomfortable-
looking wrap-around head covering. (I do not know 
how this uniform came to be, but the “designer” surely 
had terror in mind when designing it!) 

My brother and I quickly discovered these women 
were no-nonsense and very purposeful. They 
could scare you with a stare, encourage you with a 
compliment, comfort you with a kind word, or motivate 

BY JOSEPH STRAINING 
ST. HELENA’S GRAMMAR SCHOOL, CLASS OF ’59

Joseph Straining and his wife Barbara

Life Lessons”
“Invaluable
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you with an interesting anecdote. In hindsight, I 
realized that it took this unique skill set to manage a 
classroom of 70+ children with unharnessed energy. 
Their voices provided all the discipline that their 
students needed. These uniquely skilled individuals 
went about their tasks like experienced architects, 
knowing full well what they were building. Without 
stifling our individuality, yet holding us accountable, 
they molded each of us to become the best person we 
could be. The Sisters’ kindness was felt by each of us; 
we knew they wanted the best for us. 

In time, we learned these extraordinary teachers were 
not just interested in our minds — they were also 
concerned with our souls. In addition to the three “R’s,” 
our teachers prepared us to receive the Sacraments, 
i.e., Penance, First Communion, and Confirmation. 
Leading by example, our Sisters did all of this while 
expecting us to attain the high standards they set. 
We were even prepared for the (parental) evening 
question: “What did you learn in school today?”

Over the years, a question I have asked myself 
many times is: “Where would I be today without this 
Dominican experience?” While I cannot know the 
answer to this question, I can say that my future 
formal education, high school and college, would have 
been a lot more challenging without this thorough 
preparation. My attitude, approach to life, and 
Catholic faith development, initiated by my parents 
and reinforced by our Sisters, guided me for the next 
sixty years. 

My personal and business success would  

not have happened without the loving 

guidance I received during my formative 

years. I’m most grateful, fortunate, and 

blessed to have been under the guiding 

eyes of the Sparkill Dominicans.

 
Unfortunately, I can’t go back and hug all my 
Dominican teachers, but I am fortunate to be able 
to express my gratitude to the Dominican Sisters of 
Sparkill, especially (my friend) Sister Rose Patrice, 
who is as sharp and loving today as she was 63 
years ago. Without her dedicated life of service, and 
that of her fellow Sisters, my life would surely have 
been vastly different. On behalf of the many lives 
they have touched, I am including them in my estate 
plans. I am grateful for these invaluable lessons.

 
Sister Rose Patrice Sasso, OP

Sister Rose Patrice Sasso with a student
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D O N A T I O N S  T O  T H E  D O M I N I C A N  S I S T E R S  O F  S P A R K I L L

2022 HONOR ROLL

Our Lady of the  
Rosary Circle
$25,000 and Above
Ms. Laura Audino
Estate of Carol A. Bisci
Estate of John E. McDonald
Estate of Mary McGann Burns
Estate of Mary B. Thompson
Hospital For Special Surgery
Mr. John Mooney
Mrs. Laurie A. O’Connor
Dr. & Mrs. Glennon Paul
Mario Gabelli & Regina Pitaro
Raskob Foundation For Catholic 

Activities, Inc.
Support Our Aging Religious
Mr. & Mrs. Boniface Zaino

Sacred Heart Circle
$10,000 up to $24,999 

AECOM Technology Corp
Anonymous
Dr. & Mrs. Steven Corwin
Estate of Richard A. &  

Donna J. Bailey
Estate of Elizabeth J. Nierzwicki
Friends of Dominican Sisters  

of Sparkill
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Kane
New York Presbyterian Hospital
Ms. Carolyn Palmer
Rev. Moritz Fuchs Annuity
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ripp
Mr. Steven Rubenstein &  

Bess Wohl
Ms. Kathleen M. Smith

Mother Antoninus  
Thorpe Circle 
$5,000 up to $9,999
Anonymous
Mr. Stephen Bira
Dr. Mary Anne Evangelist
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Malik
Mr. & Mrs. John McPartland
Mrs. Elizabeth Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Neujahr
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy H. O’Regan
Proskauer Rose, LLP
Mr. John M. Reynolds

The John H. & Dorothy M.  
Scully Trust

Catherine of Siena Circle
$1,000 up to $4,999
1919 Investment Counsel, LLC,  

A Stifel Company
A&E Electrical Contractors
Albertus Magnus High School, 

Bardonia, NY
Anonymous
Ms. Teresa Avenall
Best Alarm/Cyberdoorman
Ms. Mary Ann Biller‑Fischetti
Bi‑State Heating & Air 

Conditioning, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Brandes
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Brennan
Ms. Joanne Briody
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick A. Burns
Ms. Geraldine W. Cass
Ms. Nancy Celenza
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chanda
Ms. Yvonne Cherena‑Pacheco
Church of St. Raymond,  

Bronx, NY
Miss Renee Cleroult
Mrs. Mary A. Clifford
Mr. James M. Comey
Mr. Peter Corritori
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Crean
Mr. & Mrs. Denis J. Curtin
Ms. Christine DeAnna
Mr. Chris Desmarais
Dr. Mike T. Destefano
Mr. James DeTemple
Diabetic & Prescription Center, Inc.
Ms. Judith Dolfi
Dominican Sisters in Committed 

Collaboration
Ms. Margaret Dorrian
Estate of Geraldine Marie  

Dryden Flynn
Estate of Elizabeth Sekreta
Estate of Mary G. Vonderhaar
EwingCole Company
Ms. Lynn R. Falcone
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Farley
Mr. John D. Federhofer
Ms. Eileen M. Foley
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Frier
Ms. Bridget A. Gaffney
Mr. & Mrs. Mark R. Girolamo
Ms. Joan V. Glassman

Rev. Peter Guthneck
Ms. Imelda M. Hennrich
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Iozzo
J.A.M. Plumbing & Heating, Inc.
Mr. Paul Kantor
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Kearns
Mr. & Mrs. Al Kitz
Mrs. Margaret C. Klahr
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Lavin
Mr. & Mrs. John Lawler
Ms. Judith A. Linden
Ms. Marie C. Lingenfelser 

Sorenson
Ms. Elizabeth Logan, Ph.D.
Mrs. Catherine McCormick
Ms. Mary C. McManus
Ms. Catherine McNeive
Ms. Elizabeth McNeive
Mrs. Joanne Mermelstein
Mr. Christopher G. Miller
Mr. George Mortensen
Mount Saint Michael Academy, 

Bronx, NY
Mr. Terrence Mulligan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Mullins
Ms. Elizabeth Mulvey Nuss
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Murray
Ms. Helen Newman
Mr. John O. Nolan
Mr. Kevin P. O’Hagan
Mr. & Mrs. Dieter Pfisterer
Ms. Kathleen F. Pollina
Ms. Theodora Pomianowska
Ms. Carmen Quesada
Mr. & Mrs. Terrence K. Quinn
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Redner
Mrs. Ann Reese
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Reilly
Ridgewood Savings Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Ripp
Mr. Thomas M. Ryan
Mr. John Scarpone
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Schaan
Mr. & Mrs. John Schafers
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Schuller
Ms. Catherine Shaw
Ms. Joan B. Spiller
St. Thomas Aquinas College
Mr. Patrick G. Startt
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Steinberger
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
Mr. John H. Tietjen
Ms. Lisa B. Troy
Unidine Corporation
Mr. & Mrs. Norman B. Wilke
Mr. Robert Williamson

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Winfrey
Drs. Abby and Michael Wolk
Ms. Patricia Young

St. Agnes Circle 
$250 up to $999
66 Fulton St, LLC
A&S Giancristofaro Family 

Foundation Inc.
Mr. Jerry C. Alexander
Mr. Bill Baldes
Ms. Doris Barry
Ms. Ann Bartley
Ms. Ann Baskins
Ms. Catherine Bausch
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas K. Beck
Beckerle Lumber Supply Co., Inc
Mr. & Mrs. Alexis Bell
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan A. Berg
Ms. Alicia Bergin
Ms. Loretta Bierer
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Billings
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Bischof
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Bixby
Ms. Pauline E. Blake
Ms. Linda A. Bourke
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bowen
Ms. Paula Ann M. Boyd
Mr. Robert K. Boyle
Mr. Anthony Bracciante
Mr. Frank Bradicich
Mrs. Eileen Breslin
Ms. Marge Brinn
Ms. Ellen J. Brown
Mr. Jerome Brown
Mrs. Josephine Brown
Ms. Patricia D. Browne
Mr. John A. Buell, Jr.
Ms. Jane Burch
Ms. Virginia Burke
Ms. Mary Byrne
Ms. Catherine Callagy
Mr. Anthony V. Camilli
Mr. Leonard V. Canino
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Cappadona
Ms. Edwina Carberry
Ms. Marianne Carideo
Carl Puma Agency, Inc.
Mrs. Colleen Carolan
Mr. Brain Carroll
Ms. Kathleen Carroll
Ms. Mary Casey
Catholic Daughters of the 

Americas

Gifts listed here were made between January 1, 2021 -December 31, 2021.
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Ms. Anna Celenza
Mr. & Mrs. Chet Chorzmpa
Mr. Jack Coleman
Ms. Louise Connors
Ms. Frances M. Correia
Mr. & Mrs. Carlo Costanzo
Ms. Virginia Cox
Ms. Maureen Crean
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Crosby
Ms. Mary T. Croston
Ms. Angela Cuccinello
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Cunningham
Mr. Michael V. Curran
D&G Electrical Supply
Rev. Bartholomew Daly
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Daugherty
Mr. Robert M. Davenport
Ms. Jeannie M. Davila
Mr. & Mrs. John H. DeBoisblanc
Mr. Jerome DeClue
Deloitte & Touche, LLP
Ms. Beatrice Dionisio
Mrs. Mary Donohue O’Connor
Dr. Anacleta C. Dumlao
Ms. Diane Dunne
Mrs. Minette Duran
Mr. Matt Dwyer
Mr. John E. Edmondson
Mr. Jurgen Eggergluess
Mr. William Einstein
Mr. Ed Evans
Ms. Joan Fabio
Mrs. Doris Farley
Mr. Eamonn Farrelly
Mr. Warren Faulk
Ms. Cecilia M. Faulks
Mrs. Kathleen M. Feddor
Ms. Margaret C. Feerick
Mr. & Mrs. James Finn
Ms. Maureen Fischbach
Mrs. Arlene J. Fisher
Ms. Anne Marie Flood
Ms. Margaret A. Flood
Mr. James Ford
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. 

Frauenhoffer
Mr. Richard Frazita
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Freund
Mr. Richard A. Frusciante, Jr.
Ms. Frances Fuselli
Ms. Judith A. Galgano
Dr. & Mrs. Anthony J. Galiani
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher F. 

Gallagher
Ms. Mary A. Genito
Ms. Catherine Geoghegan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Geremino
Mr. Guy G. Giuffre

Ms. Mary Gleason
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander J. 

Glenbocki
Ms. Amelia Gonstal
Ms. Pat Gonzales
Ms. Christine Good
Ms. Diana Goodman
Mrs. Mary T. Goodwin
Ms. Margaret E. Gordon
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Gorman
Mrs. Mary Ann Gorman
Grassi & Company
Ms. Linda Greenwald
Ms. Bridget Griffin‑Amiel
Mr. Edward Grzesiak
Mr. & Mrs. Philip E. Guillemette
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Gunther, III
Ms. Mary Hall
Rev. Deacon Eugene R. Hamilton
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hanley
Mr. William Hansen, CPA
Ms. Carol Harrington
Mr. & Mrs. James Harvey
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Hevesy
Mr. & Mrs. Brian P. Hickey
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Hill
Ms. Jean Hogan
Holy Rosary School,  

Monroe City, MO
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Horan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Howell
Mr. James Hoyt
Mr. Richard F. Huelsmann
Mr. William Hunt
Ms. Patricia Hurban
Immaculate Conception Church, 

Wolf Point, MT
Ms. Susan Inman
Ms. Joan Jacques
Rev. Msgr. Robert Jovanovic
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Joy
Mr. James S. Kalmer
Ms. Diane J. Kaminski
Mr. Joseph Kane
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Kantor
Ms. Tung Cha Kastner
Mr. & Mrs. William Keane
Mrs. Virginia Keen
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn P. Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Kelly
Mr. John Kenny, Jr. & Ms. Mary 

Beth Hogan
Mr. James Kenny
Ms. Mary T. Kenny
Ms. Bridget Kiene
Mr. James Kitz
Ms. Theresa Knox
Mrs. Catherine Koch

Ms. Marilee G. Kovac
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kretzman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Landry
Mr. Greg M. Lang, CPA
Ms. Leslie Lanzieri
Ms. Colleen Laughlin
Mr. Robert G. Lauttman, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Lavery
Mr. Jim Lawler
Ms. Catherine M. Lenihan
Miss Sheila D. Leonard
Lincoln Glass & Metal
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Logan
Mr. Joseph A. Longo
Mr. & Mrs. William Lovejoy
Mr. & Mrs. William Lux
Mr. John J. Manna, Jr.
Ms. Kathleen Marcato
Mr. Vincent L. Marino
Marist Brothers of the Schools, 

Inc., Molloy Community
Mrs. Anna M. Markert
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen Masiar
Ms. Paula A. Matheson
Ms. Frances Mauro
Ms. Margaret M. McCabe
Mr. & Mrs. Paul McCullough
Ms. Rosemary McDermott
Mrs. Eileen L. McEntegart
Mr. John McGirl
Mr. & Mrs. John McGovern
Ms. Pat McIlveen
Ms. Mary McKillop
McLaughlin & Associates
Mr. & Mrs. Edward McLaughlin
Mr. Patrick McLaughlin
Mr. Robert McNamara
Mr. & Mrs. Chris McSherry
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Menger
Metal Components Incorporated
Michael J. Higgins Funeral Service
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Miller
Mr. Alexander Milley
Mr. & Mrs. William Milligan
Ms. Maureen Mills
Mr. Thomas J. Monahan
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Moore
Ms. Eileen Moran
Ms. Marianne Morelli
Moritz Funeral Home
Mr. Paul V. Morris
Ms. Renee Morrisette
Dr. Mary Beth & Mr. Edward 

Morrissey
Mr. Charles J. Moxley, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Michael F. 

McLoughlin
Mr. Robert Mulroy

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Murtha
N.A.S. Security Systems
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph G. Nealon
Mr. Tom Newman
Mr. & Mrs. John Nolan
Ms. Kathleen Nolan
Mr. Matthew Nolan
Mr. Ed Noonan
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey M. Noonan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Nusspickel
Mr. & Mrs. James O’Connor
Ms. Mary O’Connor
Mrs. Maureen L. O’Donnell
Ms. Margaret E. O’Farrell
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin O’Halloran
Mrs. Thomas J. Olson
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Olsson
Mr. & Mrs. George S. Ontko
Orangetown Podiatry PC
Mrs. Ellen O’Sullivan
Ms. Judy A. O’Toole
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Pagano
Mr. Paul C. Painter &  

Ms. Cathleen Flood
Mr. David Patritti
Ms. Joan Pendergast
Ms. Helen Peterman
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas S. Peterson
Mr. Philip Pietro, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Plummer
Podell, Schwartz, Schechter & 

Banfield, LLP
Mr. Edward J. Poliandro
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Poppo
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Quail
Mr. Bob Rapport
Mr. Michael Rawlings
Mrs. Joan Marie Reilly
Mr. Kevin Reilly
Ms. Jennifer Rentas
Mr. Gregory F. Rinn
Mr. & Mrs. Donald P. Robbins
Ms. Ann P. Roth
Ms. Susan Royer
Mr. Alan Rutherford
Mr. James L. Salerno
Mrs. Alice Schott
Dr. Margaret M. Sharkey
Ms. Barbara Shea
Mr. Stephen Sheridan
Mr. & Mrs. Gino Silvestri
Mr. Michael E. Smith
Southwest Florida Community 

Foundation, Inc.
St. Dominic High School, 

O’Fallon, MO
Mrs. Joanne Starkins
Ms. Edna Z. Stern

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 
contributors, mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly, or misspelled, please notify us of the error.
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Mr. & Mrs. Leo Stimmler
Mr. Marc Stormes
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Strutt
Mr. Peter Suleski
Mr. John M. Takenaka
Mr. Matthew Tesseyman
The Benevity Community  

Impact Fund
Ms. Veronica M. Tierney Hornby
Mr. & Mrs. Denis Tighe
Ms. Sarah Tirado
Mr. William J. Tobias
Mr. Roger Trahan
Ms. Anne Trainor Coyne
Ms. Patricia A. Trujillo
Ms. Jacqueline N. Turner
United States Information 

Systems, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Vasilikos
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Veeck
Mr. Paul Vogt
Mr. Eugene F. Vonachen, Sr.
Mr. Philip Waldrop
Mr. Dennis J. Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. William Werner
Ms. Paula Whitney
Dr. Robert J. Wicks
Mr. Eugene Winters
Mr. Samuel Wright, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Zapf

Albert the Great Circle 
$100 up to $249
Mrs. Ann Aiello
Ms. Karen Aimetti
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Alberigo
Mr. Edwin G. Almeida
Mr. & Mrs. Neal Alster
Ms. Maryellen Amendola
Ms. Leanore Anastasio
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Anderson
Ms. Marianne Andreach
Mr. David Applebaum
Ms. Patricia Aristy
Mr. Eugene Armeno
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Ascolese
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Aubin
Dr. & Mrs. Pat L. Aulicino
Mr. Jerry Auriemma
B&R Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Mr. Richard Bachman
Ms. Mary A. Back
Mrs. Mary Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Baisley
Mr. Frank Balas
Mr. & Mrs. Louis A. Ballarin
Ms. Helen Barrett
Ms. Irene Barrett
Mr. Denis Barry
Ms. Hillary Barry
Ms. Marianne K. Bartin

Mr. Gerald Bartnett
Mr. Matthew Battaglia
Mr. Richard L. Baum
Ms. Joanne Bazala
Ms. Genevieve Beauchemin 

Malone
Mr. Joseph H. Bell
Mr. Jay G. Bender
Mr. Gene Benkelmann
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Berberich
Mr. & Mrs. Todd J. Bergfeld
Berry Burners
Mrs. Mary M. Berry
Mr. John S. Bettencourt
Mrs. James Betz
Mr. Robert Bira
Ms. Virginia Bischof
Ms. Jolan Bloss
Ms. Dolores Bobersky
Ms. Mary A. Bobersky
Ms. Suzanne Boeckelmann
Ms. Agnes Boland
Mr. Clifton L. Bollong
Mrs. Mary A. Bostick
Miss Peggy Bowler
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bowman
Mrs. Mary Boylan
Mr. Joseph Bradshaw
Mrs. Ann B. Brady
Mr. & Mrs. James Breden
Ms. Marian P. Brennan
Mr. Terrence L. Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Brennan
Ms. Louise A. Brescia
Ms. Mary A. Bright‑Saal
Ms. Patricia Brito
Mrs. Flavia Bronico
Mr. Bart Brown
Rev. Dr. Frederic H. Brown
Ms. Linda Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph W. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. James Browne
Ms. Helen Brownell
Ms. Nina K. Bryans
Mrs. Marilyn Buck Timberger
Mr. Frank Buhler
Ms. Kathleen A. Bunyar
Ms. Cheryl A. Burton
Mr. John J. Byrne
Ms. Maureen Callahan Rafferty
Ms. Cathy Callender
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Callinan
Mr. Hugh J. Campbell
Ms. Nancy Cangelose
Mr. Graziano Canini
Mr. James P. Caputo
Ms. Fran Cardaci
Mr. Joseph Carella
Ms. Kathleen Carey
Mr. Peter Carolan
Ms. Stephanie Carpentieri
Ms. Ann Carroll
Ms. Christina Carroll

Mr. James L. Carroll
Ms. Madeline Carroll
Ms. Mary E. Carroll
Mr. Ronald Carrow
Ms. Mirta E. Cartee
Mrs. Eileen Cartwright
Mrs. Marie C. Cartwright
Mr. Edmund Cass
Mrs. Cornelia F. Catera
Ms. Diane Cattaneo
Mr. & Mrs. Richard W. Caunitz
Ms. Laura R. Cearnal
Ms. Mary F. Celenza
Mr. Leonard Charney
Mr. Ignacio R. Chavira
Ms. Mary Beth Cheatham
Mr. Charles Chiambalero
Ms. Audrey Chynn & Mr. Sean 

Jennings
Mr. Raymond J. Cisneros
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Civitillo
CMEI, LLC
Ms. Maria L. Colavito
Ms. Virginia A. Cole
Ms. Sarah M. Colgan
Mrs. Margaret Concannon
Mr. Marc Connors
Mr. James P. Conroy
Ms. Jeanmarie Cooney
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Cooney, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Cordova
Mr. Joseph P. Costantino, Jr.
Mr. Michael G. Costanzo
Mr. Dennis Coughlin
County Carpet & Bed Supply, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. John Cowan
Ms. Dorothy Cox
Mrs. Joan M. Cox
Mrs. Helen Cox‑Nadel
Ms. Elisabeth Cremers
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Crino
Mrs. Janet Crisp
Miss Mary F. Cronin
Mr. Bruce J. Croushore
Culhanes Air Conditioning & 

Refrigeration, Inc.
Miss Joanne Cunningham
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. 

Cunningham
Mr. Robert E. Curley
Ms. Anne Curran
Mr. Robert S. Curtis
Mrs. Ann L. Daley
Mr. Arthur Dallas
Mr. Richard C. Dallavalle
Ms. John M. Danish
Ms. Thomas Daugherty
Ms. Carol Davide
Mr. Charles E. Dawson
Ms. Janet De Flora
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Degenhart
Mr. Dimas Dejesus
Mr. & Mrs. John DelNegro

Ms. Carmela Deluca
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Dempsey
Ms. Maureen Desantis
Ms. Jean Deutschle
Mr. James Devlin
Mses. Monique & Teri Dewolf
Mr. Uttam Dhillon
Mr. Alfonso Di Berardino
Ms. Lori Di Martino
Ms. Grace Didizian
Mrs. Catharine Diekemper
Mr. Todd DiGeronimo
Ms. Mary DiLauro
Mr. Anthony DiMarino
Mrs. Mary Dinneen
Mr. William A. Dionisio
Mr. Gene Dodaro
Mr. Donald R. Doebber
Mr. Nicholas R. DonAngelo
Mrs. Mary Donohue
Mr. Stephen V. Donohue
Mr. John P. Dowling
Mr. Gerard J. Downey
Ms. Maire K. Doyle
Mr. Terrence Drain
Mr. Alfred W. Drumm
Mr. Joseph W. Dryer
Ms. Carole Dugan
Mrs. Amparo B. Dumlao
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Dunne
Ms. Ann M. Eager
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Edwards
Ms. Joanne Effinger
Mr. Eugene M. Egan
Mrs. Laura Egelhoff
Ms. Karen Ellis
Mr. Kyle Emkes
Mr. Joseph V. Errico
Mr. & Mrs. George Fabiano
Mr. Thomas J. Fahey, Jr.
Ms. Debbie Fahlman
Ms. Alice Fahmie
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur R. Faller
Ms. Maureen Fallon
Ms. Margaret E. Falloon
Ms. Patricia Fanning
Ms. Michela Farrauto
Ms. Rita L. Farrell
Miss Rita K. Farrelly
Mr. Eugene F. Fedigan
Ms. Erin Feerick
Ms. Jennifer Feerick
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Feerick
Mr. Kevin P. Feerick
Ms. Caryl Feldmann
Mr. James J. Felice
Ms. Anne Fella
Mr. John Fella
Mrs. Mary M. Fenton
Mr. Joseph Ferrandina
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony J. Ferrara
Mr. Carl Ferraro
Ms. Kathryn Ferreira
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Ms. Theresa Ferretti
Ms. Cecilia Ferro
Ms. Mary B. Ferry
Mr. & Mrs. George R. Fink
Mr. & Mrs. James Finn
Ms. Maggie Finn
Dr. Patrick Rogan Finnan
Mr. & Mrs. Graham Fisher
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Fitzgerald, Jr.
Ms. Deirdre D. Fitzpatrick
Ms. Teresa Fitzpatrick
Mrs. Jean A. Flacke
Ms. Brenda Flores
Mr. Joseph Flynn
Ms. Patricia Flynn
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Flynn
Ms. Theresa H. Foiles
Ms. Ellen M. Foley
Mr. Michael O. Foley
Mr. Robert Fortsch
Ms. Elizabeth Fougner
Franciscan Sisters of Peace, 

Haverstraw, NY
Mr. Chris Franco
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Frasco
Freeman & Loftus, RLLP
Ms. Jill E. Friedman
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Fritts
Ms. Herta C. Fuchs
Ms. Patricia M. Fuller
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fumagalli
Ms. Joan Fumagalli
Mr. Denny Furdek
Mr. & Mrs. Peter J. Furey
Mr. Andrew C. Fusco
Ms. Pauline Gaffney
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas K. Galligan
Dr. Alan Gass & Ms. Margaret 

Feerick
Ms. Elizabeth Gass
Ms. Maureen Gavigan
Mr. & Mrs. Marty Gazzani
Mr. Robert F. Gdovin
Mrs. Peggy Gearity & Rev. Sara 

Kahn‑Gearity
Mr. Michael A. Gee
Ms. Nancy Gehring
Mr. Bernard Gelbard
Ms. Mayra Genao
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Gerondel
Mrs. Kathryn E. Giglio
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Gilberg
Mr. Rust Gilbert
Mr. Lou Giovanielli
Ms. Zaya Givargidze
Miss Theresa P. Gizzi
Ms. Agnes Glasheen
Mr. Robert J. Glynn

Mrs. Judith Goggin
Mr. & Mrs. Victor C. Gonnella
Mr. Robert Gowen
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. Grabe
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Gray
Mr. Lewis J. Greenwald
Mrs. Carmela Grieco
Ms. Shawna C. Griffin
Mr. Joseph J. Grob
Mr. & Mrs. John Guenther
Mrs. Rita T. Guerrieri
Ms. Pauline Guilfoyle
Mr. Robert Guillo
Mrs. Ann M. Gurney
Mr. Norman J. Hacker
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hakala
Mr. James C. Halbert
Ms. Marie Hallahan
Mr. Daniel Hallett
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Hanson
Ms. Anne Harrington
Ms. Mary Harrington
Mr. Daniel Harris
Ms. Lucy Harris
Ms. Zenobia Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Hartigan
Ms. Anne M. Hass
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. 

Heghmann
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Heim
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore A. Heim
Mr. James G. Henry
Mr. Thomas Henwood
Mrs. Helen Herbert
Ms. Mary Ethel Heskestad
Hillcrest Fire Company
Ms. Carol Hobe
Mr. Tim J. Hocker
Ms. Barbara Hoey
Mr. & Mrs. William B. Hof
Mr. Charles M. Hoffman
Mr. Terry A. Hoffman
Mr. John Hogan
Ms. Sarah Hogan
Ms. Ruth Hogenkamp
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. Hoke
Mr. Joseph P. Holohan
Ms. Julie Honey
Mrs. Margaret Hopkins
Ms. Jane C. Horan
Mrs. Kathleen Hornberger
Mr. Lawrence W. Hough
Ms. Mary A. Howley
Ms. Diane S. Humphrey
Ms. Mary Hunt O’Connor
Ms. Victoria Hurban
Mr. & Mrs. Pedro A. Ibarbia
Mr. Nicholas Imhoff

Ms. Christina M. Indelicato
Ms. Monica S. Inghilterra
Mrs. Nancy Iredale
Mr. Joseph Jackewicz, Jr.
Mrs. Virginia Jankowiak
Mr. Jim Jirousek
John Paulding Engine Co.
Ms. Ruby John
Ms. Mideline Josaphat
Mr. James Joyce
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Kabelac
Mr. John A. Kaiser
Mr. William G. Kalert
Mrs. Nancy Kammann‑Judd
Mr. Robert Karcher
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Karge
Ms. Janet M. Kavanagh
Ms. Maureen Kavanagh
Ms. Allison Kelly
Ms. Carol Kelly
Mr. Joseph E. Kelly
Kenneth Hiep, Inc.
Mr. Ronald P. Keough &  

Ms. Aida T. Borras
Mr. James Kibble
Ms. Patricia A. Kieck
Ms. Loretta P. Kiernan
Ms. Linda Kilsheimer
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph King
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. King, Sr.
Mr. Howard F. Kingsley, II
Mr. James Knightly
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Kolmel
Ms. Marcia A. Kolovich
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Kostic
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Koury
Mr. Marc A. Kowalski
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Kowalsky
Mr. Michael Kowgios
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Kuhl
Mrs. Florence Kupres
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas LaFauci
Mr. & Mrs. Isaac L. Lago
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Lally
Mrs. Marge Lane
Ms. Mary J. Langdon
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lavelle
Ms. Ann LaPointe
Ms. Veronica A. Larkin
Mr. Richard V. Lata
Mr. Ronald H. Laurentius
Mr. Andrew LaValle
Ms. Mary G. Lavan
Law Office of Brian Thomas 

McCarthy, PLLC
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Lawler
Ms. Rosaria Leaver
Ms. Mitzi Lebensorger

Mrs. Dolores R. Leckey
Mr. Peter Leibman
Ms. Theresa Lewis
Ms. Aileen Ligotti
Ms. Gerrie D. Lioi
Ms. Mary L. Liotta
Ms. Mary A. Lohmann Bryant
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Louttit
Mr. Craig Lubetich
Mr. John B. Luby
Mr. & Mrs. James G. Lynch
Mrs. Mary J. Lynch
Mrs. Teresa Lynch
Mr. Stanley J. Maag
Mr. & Mrs. Michael P. MacDonald
Ms. Margaret Mager
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Maguire
Ms. Joan Therese Maher
Mr. Thomas Maher
Rev. Leo J. Maletz
Mr. Albert F. Mally
Dr. Ellen Maloney‑Owens &  

Mr. William Owens
Mr. Louis Mammone, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Attilio Mandara
Mr. John Mandi, Jr.
Miss Ruth J. Mannhaupt
Mr. & Mrs. James Manning
Mr. Patrick J. Manning
Mrs. Florence Marcantonio
Mr. Kenneth Marco
Ms. Francine Mariglio
Mr. & Mrs. David Markovitz
Mr. Joseph Marsico
Ms. Bridget Martin
Mrs. Joan H. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond S. Martin, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Martini
Mr. Marty J. Mashe
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Masiello
Mr. William May
Ms. Bernadette McCallion
Ms. Donna McCormack
Mr. Edward M. McCorry
Ms. Maureen C. McCuddy
Ms. Kathleen McCulloh
Ms. Kathleen P. McCullough
Ms. Linda McDermott
Ms. Mary Pat McDermott
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. McDermott
Mr. Anthony M. McDonald
Ms. Theresa McDonnell
Dr. Arthur R. McFadden
Ms. Carol McGeever
Ms. Rosemary T. McGinn
Ms. Kathryn McGowan
Mr. Michael C. McGrath
Dr. Terence J. McGrath

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 
contributors, mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly, or misspelled, please notify us of the error.
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Mrs. Alice McGreevy
Ms. Margaret McGuinness
Mr. Charles McKeaten
Ms. Ellen McKeon Davis
Mr. & Mrs. John McLaughlin
Mrs. Marge McLoughlin
Mr. Michael McLoughlin
Mrs. Anne McMahon
Ms. Nancy M. McManus
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. McNeil
Dr. Kathleen McNeila
Ms. Therese McSherry
Mrs. Patricia McWeeney Ash
Mr. & Mrs. John S. McWilliams, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Meade
Medicol Enterprises
Lt. Gerald F. Merna
Mr. James Merna
Ms. Donna Mertz
Ms. Mary Merz
Ms. Jeanne Meyer Bersett
Mr. John Meyers
Mr. James D. Mikes
Ms. Mary Miller
Mrs. Maryann Miller
Mrs. Regina Mingo
Dr. & Mrs. Vincent F. Miscia
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent E. Mistretta
Mr. & Mrs. Clint Moebes
Ms. Nanette Molina
Ms. Cynthia Molnar
Ms. Louise Moloney
Mrs. Albertina Moore
Mr. Michael Moore
Mr. Salvatore Morra
Ms. Mary Morrison
Ms. Bridget Motherway
Mr. James Moylan
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Muldoon
Mr. Mark Mulhern
Mr. Bernard Mulligan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Mullins
Mr. Thomas Mullins
Mr. James Murray
Mr. Joe Murray
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Murray
Mr. Daniel Nash
Ms. Patricia Naughton
Ms. Dorothy Nemeth
Mr. & Mrs. Lap T. Nguyen
Mr. Larry Nicely
Mr. Bradley J. Nicholson
Mr. Charles Niziol
Mr. Frank Noonan
Mr. & Mrs. John Northrop
Ms. Jasmine Nunez
Mr. David P. Oberbrockling
Ms. Annmarie O’Brien
Ms. Barbara O’Brien
Mr. James O’Brien
Ms. Joan O’Brien
Ms. Margaret O’Brien
Ms. Patricia O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. O’Brien

Mrs. Aida Ocasio Antonacci
Miss Laura M. Ochsenfeld
Mr. & Mrs. James O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. O’Connor
Ms. Elizabeth O’Donnell
Ms. Marianne O’Dowd
Ms. Therese O’Dowd
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. O’Gara
Ms. Elizabeth O’Hagan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O’Halloran
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O’Keefe
Ms. Josephine A. O’Keeffe
Mr. Paul Olkowski
Ms. Marjorie Olson
Mr. Stephen J. Olson
Mr. & Mrs. Brian O’Malley
Mr. Edward A. O’Mara
Rev. Joseph O’Meara
Ms. Jeanne O’Neill
Mrs. Patricia A. O’Neill
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. O’Neill
Mr. Paul A. Openhym
Mrs. Barbara Orbon Pilling
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew P. Orf
Ms. Mary O’Rourke
Rev. James B. O’Shea
Ms. Ann O’Sullivan
Mrs. Anne O’Toole
Mr. & Mrs. Morgan L. Pape
Mrs. Mary Paprocki
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Parrish
Ms. Dorothea M. Parrott
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Parson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Patritti
Mr. Bernard Peloquin
Ms. Margaret Peltz
Ms. Lauren Perez
Ms. Maria Perez
Mrs. Mary Perrine
Ms. Ann Persichetti
Mr. Joseph Peruffo
Ms. Jennifer Peterson
Pfister Maintenance Corp., Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Picone
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Pitch
Ms. Marie Postner
Ms. Regina Powers
Mr. Lou Proano
Ms. Michele E. Prokopchak
Mr. & Mrs. Galen Purcell
Mrs. Rosemarie Quigley
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Quinn
Major Alice Quiroz
Mr. Paul G. Ravnikar
Mrs. Mary Reekie Hieber
Dr. Timothy Regan
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus Renna
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Reynolds
Mr. Joseph G. Reynolds
Mr. Anthony Ricciardi
Ms. Ann Riddle Baron
Mr. Vincent Ridge
Mr. Remo P. Rigazio
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Ripp

Mr. Warren Robenstien
Robert Hiep, Inc.
Mr. John Rohr
Mr. Nathan J. Romano
Mr. Ignazio J. Rosso
Ms. Therese Roth
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Rothermich
Mr. Sidney A. Rovira
Mr. John Roxbury
Ms. Joanne Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. James Russell
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Russo
Ms. Annmarie Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Barry Ryan
Mr. John H. Ryder
Ms. Patricia Sacco
Ms. Theresa A. Saint Marie
Mrs. Maureen Salerno
Mr. Richard W. Sanders
Mr. Gerald Sands
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Santora
Mrs. Patricia Santos
Mrs. Elizabeth Sarsfield‑Kidder
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Savage
Mr. John M. Scanlan
Dr. Genevieve A. Schechter
Ms. Melinda Schneider Carney
Ms. Patricia A. Schneider
Ms. Mary E. Schraeder
Ms. Catherine F. Schuster
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Schweitzer
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Schweizerhorf
Dr. Salvatore Sclafani
Ms. Susan Scova
Miss Henrietta M. Scully
Mr. Peter Sedlarcik
Ms. Carol A. Seery
Mrs. Sharon A. Seesholtz
Ms. Deborah A. Sexton, LCSW
Mr. Jerome B. Sexton
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Sforza
Ms. Anne Sharkey
Aracelis Shaw
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh J. Shaw
Mrs. Jacqueline Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Shea
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Sheridan
Ms. Linda Sherry
Ms. Sheila Siegel
Mr. Joseph A. Silvestri
Mr. Thomas D. Simmons
Mrs. Frances M. Sinon
Sisters of Charity of Saint 

Elizabeth, Convent Station, NJ
Mr. & Mrs. Barry R. Skura
Ms. Joan S. Skurnowicz
Ms. Connor Smith
Ms. Julie M. Soffientini
Mr. Donald Soisson
Mr. Robert Sorbanelli
Ms. Rosemarie Sorrentino
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Spaeth
Ms. Marie Spagna
Mrs. Maria Spaziani

Ms. Dana Spicer
Ms. Alice Spillane
St. Francis of Assisi Parish,  

West Nyack, NY
St. Mary’s Institute of O’Fallon, MO
Mr. John C. Steger
Mr. & Mrs. Robert V. Steiniger
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Stercula
Mr. Charles A. Stewart
Mr. George F. Stimak
Mrs. Joan Storey
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Stypula
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Styrlund
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Sullivan
Mr. Richard J. Sullivan, Jr.
Mrs. Janet Susarchick
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Swaringim
Mr. Francis G. Tabone
Mr. Kevin Talbot
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Talir
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Tavares
Mrs. Mary Taylor
Ms. Adele Tesseyman
Mr. Eric Tewes
Stinsey Thengampallil
Ms. Doreen Thomas
Mrs. Jean A. Thomas
Ms. Ann T. Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Roman E. Torres
Mr. & Mrs. John Tracy
Dr. Mary E. Traynor, M.D.
Ms. Gwen C. Tresch
Ms. Diane M. Trevino
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Trevor
Mr. & Mrs. John L. Trudeau
Ms. Joanne Tubito
Mrs. Helen Tucker
Ms. Mary Tucker
Mr. Edward Tully
Ms. Joan Tully
Ms. Marie Turbe
Mrs. Kathleen E. Valenta
Ms. Barbara Vano
Vee‑Jay Cement Contracting 

Company, Inc.
Ms. Joan Vietor Glassman
Mrs. Anna M. Vilarino
Ms. Lucy Villa
Ms. Monica Villa‑Lopez
Mrs. Julie Virga
Mr. Henry Vives
Ms. Colleen Vogel
Mr. Ugo Volpati
Mr. Thomas Volpicella
Mrs. Elaine R. Voltzow
Ms. Theresa A. Waitt
Ms. Anastasia C. Wallace
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Walsh
Mr. Edward J. Walsh
Mr. Gerald Walsh
Most Rev. Gerald T. Walsh
Ms. Margaret Walsh
Ms. Mary R. Walsh
Mr. Steven Walters
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Ms. Mary E. Waugh Wescott
Mr. Stephen W. Webster
Ms. Karen Weissensee
Mr. Tim Wern
Ms. Mary M. Westfield
Ms. Kathleen Whelan
Ms. Elizabeth White
Mr. Ronald F. White
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Whiteside
Mr. John Wick
Mr. & Mrs. Les Wienke
Mr. Edward C. Wilkie
Mr. John G. Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Wilson
Mrs. Riva E. Wolff
Mr. Peter Woods
Mr. Jeffrey Woolford
Ms. Debra Yoo
Mr. & Mrs. Victor York
Mr. Frank K. Yu
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Zampolin
Ms. Liza Zaneri
Mrs. Margaret Zeller
Mses. Susan Zimmer and Regina 

Cicchetti
Mr. Werner J. Zumbrunn
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Zurell

Friends Circle  
$25 up to$99
Mrs. Pauline Abel
Mr. Robert Abramson
Ms. Margaret Adamec
Ms. Susan C. Adamowicz
Mr. Charles R. Adams, III
Ms. Nancy E. Adams
Mrs. Roberta Ahlert McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Akalski, Jr.
Ms. Mary D. Alano
Ms. Luisa Alberti
Mrs. Charlotte Alexis
Miss Ruby Ali
Mr. Louis Allegrone
Ms. Cynthia Allen
Mr. Mario Altomare
Ms. Silvia Alvarez
Ms. Ingrid Amara
Ms. Rosemary Ambrey
Ms. Katherine M. Andersen
Mr. & Mrs. Bruno Andersson
Ms. Claire Anello
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Richard C. Aradine
Mrs. Ilda Arcari
Mr. Charles Arduini
Ms. Evelyn Arico

Ms. Mary Aris
Ms. Mary Armstry
Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Arno
Ms. Kathy Arvedlund
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Atzberger
Ms. Christina M. Aubele
Mr. James V. Aulbach
Mrs. Constance Austin
Mr. Joseph J. Austin
Mrs. Peggy Ayers‑Hayes
Mr. Angelo J. Bagnoli
Ms. Helen Banders Anderson
Ms. Ellen May Banks
Ms. Anne Barbano
Mr. Robert Barney
Mrs. Diane Barnhart
Ms. Patricia Barrett
Ms. Patricia Barry
Mrs. Sherri Bartholomew
Mr. Walter C. Barton
Mrs. Karen L. Baryshyan
Bassett Flowers and Gifts
Dr. Paul E. Bates
Ms. Francesca Battaglia
Mr. William A. Battistini
Mrs. Angela Bauco
Ms. Charlotte L. Baumgartner
Mrs. Irene Beairsto
Mr. James Beani
Ms. Theresa M. Beck
Mr. Frederic Begendorf
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Begley
Ms. Daniela Behpour
Mr. Walter V. Behrman, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Charles F. Benante
Mr. Michael Bennett
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Bennett
Ms. Maureen Benoit
Mr. Robert J. Benson
Ms. Claire Bergeron
Mr. Matthew Berry
Mr. Thomas Betczynski
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Bianco
Mrs. Mary Bickel
Mr. John Bicocchi
Mr. John T. Blake
Mr. & Mrs. Brian W. Blanchfield
Mr. David Bledsoe
Mr. John Bogdan
Mr. Charles J. Bohan
Mrs. Irene Bohn
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Boismier
Mr. Stephen Bolin
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Borkowski
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas F. Bosico
Mr. & Mrs. William Boulay
Ms. Christine Bourget
Mr. Tom Bousquet

Mr. & Mrs. Anthony F. Bova
Ms. Monica Bower
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Boylan
Ms. Joan Braca
Mrs. Dolores C. Bradley
Mr. Tom Brahaney
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Branchini
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Brennan
Mr. Patrick Brennan
Mr. Vincent F. Brennan
Ms. Theresa Bresnahan Hoffmann
Mr. Paul H. Brigham
Mr. Donald P. Brisson
Mrs. Dolores Brohm White
Ms. Arlene Brown
Ms. Carmel Brown
Mr. James R. Brown
Ms. Julie Brown
Mrs. Patricia Brown
Mr. Alan Brownstein
Ms. Lorraine M. Bruno
Ms. Fran L. Bruns
Ms. Barbara V. Brusco
Ms. Gloria Bruzzano
Mrs. Elizabeth Buckley
Mr. John J. Buckley
Mrs. Margaret Buckley‑Vormittag
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Burke, Jr.
Ms. Margaret Burns
Mr. Maurice M. Bursey
Mr. Nick Busanic
Mr. Joe P. Buschmann
Mr. Thomas Butler
Mr. James Byman
Mrs. Eileen H. Bytnar
Ms. Mary J. Cahill
Mr. Michael Calafiore
Ms. Fran J. Calamera
Mr. Lino Caldera
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Caligiuri
Rev. Elbert R. Callis
Ms. Joanne Campbell
Mr. Richard J. Canik
Mr. John J. Cantwell
Mrs. Josephine Capone
Ms. Jane Cappelli
Ms. Maria Carella
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher J. Carey
Mr. & Mrs. James Carmody
Ms. Ann L. Carney
Ms. Dana Carpenter
Ms. Joanne G. Carpenter
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Carr
Mr. John P. Carr
Mr. David Carrier
Mrs. Barbara A. Carroll
Ms. Jeanne Carroll
Ms. Mary C. Carroll

Mr. Raymond Carroll
Mr. Angelo B. Carvidi
Ms. Eileen Casey
Mrs. Frances M. Casey
Ms. Jacqueline Casey
Mrs. Mary A. Caskey
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Caterino
Ms. Maryanne Catucci
Ms. Michelle Cavaliere
Mrs. Hannah Cavallaro
Ms. Rosemary Cenicola
Mr. Gregory F. Cennamo
Ms. Yvette D. Cerbone
Mr. Juan J. Cervantes‑Cardenas
Ms. Rosemarie Chester
Mr. Paul M. Chey
Ms. Rosemary Christie
Ms. Genowfa A. Cielepak
Mrs. Joyce Cioffari
Ms. Margaret Cirincione
Ms. Susan Civitello
Ms. Maryalyce Clancy
Ms. Ellen Clark
Ms. Sylvia D. Clark, Ph.D.
Mr. James F. Clarke
Ms. Therese Clavet
Ms. Carol Clerc
Ms. Joan P. Clerkin Anderson
Ms. Joanne Coco
Ms. Mary Coleman
Ms. Lorraine D. Collazo
Ms. Denise A. Collins
Ms. Maureen O. Collins
Ms. Kathleen Collopy
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Colucci
Ms. Hope Condit
Dr. Deidre M. Condon 
Mr. John Condon
Mrs. Diane Conroy
Mr. & Mrs. James Conroy
Ms. Sarah Constantine
Ms. Kathryn Conte
Rev. Albert Cooney
Mrs. Diane Cooney
Ms. Helene A. Cooney
Ms. Patricia D. Cooseman
Mr. John K. Corney
Mr. Michael A. Cornman
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Cosgrove
Ms. Patricia L. Costello
Mrs. Agnes E. Courtney
Ms. Dorothy Coyle
Ms. Ellen Coyne
Ms. Kathleen Crann
Ms. Margaret Cravello
Mrs. Florence Crockett
Ms. Kathleen Cronin
Mr. William Crump
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CSJ Finest Group LLC
Ms. Veronica Cuff
Ms. Carolyn Cunningham
Ms. Regina Cuomo
Mrs. Catherine Curran
Ms. Gina M. Curran
Ms. Lynn Curry
Mr. John J. Cusumano
Ms. Grace Cuttingham
Mr. & Mrs. David D’Agostino
Ms. Margaret M. Dalton
Mr. Patrick Dalton
Ms. Valerie Dalwin‑Etra
Mr. John Daly
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Daly, Jr.
Mr. Louis Damico
Ms. Kathleen D’Amore
Mr. Gerald C. D’Andrea
Mr. & Mrs. John D’Andrea
Mr. & Mrs. William Danielson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. D’Arcy
Mr. Salvatore Dassaro
Ms. Betsy Davila
Ms. Rosetta M. Davin
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Davis, Jr.
Mrs. Mary Deane
Mr. Patrick K. DeCarlo
Mr. Paul Decarlo
Mr. Joseph DeChristofaro
Ms. Dolores DeCintio
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Decoursey
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Delargy
Mr. Gregory N. Delgado
Mr. Juan Delgado Soto
Ms. Barbara Delia
Ms. Susanne M. Dennis Del Negro
Ms. Jennifer Dering
Mr. & Mrs. Martin A. Derise
Mr. James T. Derwin
Ms. Joan Desch
Mr. Louis DeSmet
Mr. Robert J. Desmond
Mr. Robert Dettling
Ms. Dianne A. Devine
Ms. Joanne Devine
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Devitt
Mr. John Devitt
Mr. Daniel Devlin
Mr. Gary M. Dewey
Ms. Luanne Diamond
Ms. Annemarie DiCola
Mr. Rico Digenova
Mrs. Anne Dillon
Mrs. Lucy DiMauro
Mr. Donald T. Dinaro
Ms. Debbie Divorl
Mr. Michael S. Doddy
Ms. Nora Donaldson
Mr. Martin Dones
Mrs. Maureen T. Donoghue
Ms. Jean Donoghue Simon
Ms. Bernadette Donohue

Mr. & Mrs. John Donovan
Ms. Carol Doran
Ms. Phyllis Dording
Mr. David F. Dorsch
Mr. Richard M. Doubt
Ms. Janet Douglas
Ms. Annalisa Doyle
Ms. Rosemary D. Doyle Graham
Mr. Robert Doyle
Mr. Randy J. Dragona
Ms. Susan Dreiss‑Carroll
Mr. & Mrs. George Drescher
Mrs. Margaret Driscoll
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Drummond
Mrs. Margaret Duball
Mrs. Mary Duckett
Mrs. Raymond Dudek
Ms. Lucy Duffy
Ms. Carole Dugan
Mrs. Barbara Duggan
Ms. Veronica Dunlavey Doherty
Mrs. Margaret J. Dunleavy
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Dunn
Mr. Paul A. Dunphy
Mr. & Mrs. William Eagan
Mr. Patrick Early
Ms. Kathleen Eaton
Ms. Patricia Eberle
Mr. Fred Eckrosh, Sr.
Mr. John Ehrenreich
Ms. Carol Eisenberg
Mr. Mike Elms
Mr. Thomas Elsroth
Mr. Matthew Elzer
Ms. Mary R. Emanuele
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Emeigh
Mr. Robert Esposito
Mr. Robert Fabriano
Mr. Aldo Faga
Mr. & Mrs. William Fahey
Mr. Joseph C. Falke
Mr. Roger T. Falloon
The Sloan Family
Ms. Ann Faraguna
Ms. Mary Ann Faraguna
Ms. Carole A. Farrell
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis P. Farrell
Ms. Joan Farrelly
Ms. Margaret Faul
Ms. Alice Feely
Mr. Richard E. Feldmann
Ms. Andrianna Felicette
Mr. Thomas Fella
Ms. Margarita Fernandez
Mrs. Jean Ferreira
Mr. & Mrs. James Feuerbach
Ms. Sheila Filipowski
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Finn
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Finnigan
Mr. George Fischer
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Fischer
Mr. Anthony Flaherty
Mr. & Mrs. Desmond Flaherty

Mr. Tom Flaherty
Mr. Gary Flamm
Ms. Margaret A. Flanagan
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence J. Fleming
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Flood
Mrs. Lucy Flores Wright
Mr. Daniel Flynn
Ms. Maureen Flynn
Ms. Maureen M. Flynn
Mrs. Theresa Foran
Mr. & Mrs. Scott S. Forys
Ms. Cheryl Foster
Mr. Leonard Fournier
Ms. Barbara A. Fox
Ms. Laura Fox
Mr. Grant Franjione
Mrs. Dianne Frankson
Mr. Richard P. Freccia
Ms. Patricia Frischmann
Mrs. Margaret Fuller
Ms. Adeline Funke Wilson
Ms. Judy L. Gabriel
Mr. David L. Gahlinger
Ms. Angela M. Galbraith
Ms. Marianne Gale
Ms. Patricia Gallo
Dr. Richard Gallo
Dr. & Mrs. Robert J. Gallo
Ms. Diane Gannon
Mr. John P. Garrett
Mr. Thomas Gately
Mr. John J. Gaynard
Ms. Margaret Geideman
Dr. William F. Geiser
Ms. Ramona Genao‑Archibald
Mr. Luke Gerbich
Mrs. Audrey B. Gervais
Ms. Joan Gervatoski
Mr. & Mrs. James Gettler
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Giardina
Mrs. Geraldine Gibbons
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Gibbons
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Gilbart
Mrs. Joanne F. Gilberti Natale
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Gill
Ms. Alice Gilligan
Ms. Kathleen A. Gilligan
Mr. & Mrs. David G. Gilmartin
Mr. Peter Gilmore
Mr. & Mrs. Ray M. Ginac
Mr. John A. Giordano, Sr.
Mr. Ralph Girolamo, II
Mr. Thomas F. Glacken
Ms. Nancy Godlewski
Mr. & Mrs. Warren J. Goldberg
Ms. Elizabeth A. Goldkamp
Ms. Margaret Gonzalez
Mrs. James J. Gorman
Mr. Matthew Gorman
Mr. Philip Gorrasi
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Goszewski
Mrs. Diane Gotsulias
Ms. Virginia M Gotthardt

Mr. Patrick Grabe
Ms. Rosemary D. Graham
Ms. Paula Greco‑McTigue
Mrs. Elizabeth R. Green
Mrs. Pauline M. Green
Mr. William D. Green
Ms. Stephanie R. Gregory
Ms. Ann T. Griffin
Mr. Chris Griffin
Mr. & Mrs. James Griffin
Ms. Tara Griffin Mandel
Mr. Thomas J. Griffin
Mr. Michael J. Griffith
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Grillo
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Grillo
Mr. John N. Grimaldi
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Grinnell
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Grogan
Mr. Michael Gronitz
Mrs. Helen M. Grumo
Ms. Margaret G. Gualdoni
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Guarino
Ms. Theresa Guarnieri
Mr. Mick Guck
Mr. Michael P. Guglielmo
Ms. Michael A. Guido
Mr. Roger Gunderson
Mr. Steve Gust
Mr. Angel Gutierrez
Ms. Carolyn Guy
Mr. Robert Habig
Mr. Jim Hagood
Dr. Michael S. Hahn
Ms. Anna M. Hale
Mrs. Barbara M. Hall
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Ms. S. L. Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Hamel
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Handlovics
Ms. Margaret Hardisty
Ms. Ann Harkin
Ms. Patty Harmon
Mrs. Christine S. Harper
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Harper
Ms. Mary Ann Harrigan
Mr. Charles H. Harrington, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley W. Harris
Mrs. Nancy Harrison‑Werner
Ms. Mary Hart
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Hartley
Mrs. Mary A. Harty
Ms. Maureen Hatch
Mr. & Mrs. David Hatty
Ms. Karen Hawkins
Mr. Gerald V. Hayes
Ms. Valerie A. Healey
Ms. Lorraine Healy
Mr. Frank M. Heffernan
Mrs. Barbara F. Heller
Mr. John Henke
Drs. Edward and Diane Hennessy
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Herberholt
Ms. Wendy Herrera
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Mr. & Mrs. Leo Hertling
Mr. Wilfred R. Hesler
Mrs. Margaret C. Heslin
Ms. Mary Higbee
Mr. Jim Higgins
Ms. Eileen Hildebrand
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Hinspeter
Ms. Annika Hinze
Ms. Kathleen A. Histon
Mrs. Arleen Hoffmann
Ms. Lynn Hoffmann
Mr. Frank Hoing
Ms. Mary Holdampf
Ms. Carla E. Holder
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Holdinghaus
Ms. Louise Holland Jefferson
Mr. Scott Hollas
Mr. John S. Hopkins
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Horan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Horvath
Ms. Patricia Howard
Mrs. Kathleen M. Howe
Mrs. Virginia Hubbard
Mr. & Mrs. John Hubschman
Mrs. Mary A. Hudak
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Hughes
Ms. Tara Hull
Ms. Barbara A. Hurley
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Hutchinson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hutnik
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen P. Huvane
Mr. & Mrs. James Hyland
Ms. Irene Indri
Infinity Financial Partners
Mr. & Mrs. John Inzeo
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Irizarry
Mr. & Mrs. Edmond J. Irwin, Jr.
Ms. Judith A. Jackson
Ms. Mary Jacobson
Mr. Ladislav Jakubek
Ms. Rose Jashinsky
Ms. Barbara Jathas
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Jenket
Mrs. Patricia Jennings
Ms. Robin A. Jensen
Mr. Philip John
Ms. Le’Nea Johnson
Ms. Patricia G. Johnson
Ms. Ruth Johnson
Ms. Anne Johnston
Mr. Daniel B. Jones
Ms. Ann Joyce
Ms. Colleen Joyce
Mr. Martin P. Joyce, Jr.
Mr. Dale Kaiser
Ms. Deborah Kane
Mr. Carl M. Kaplan
Mrs. Ann M. Karwoski

Ms. Maria Kassab
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Kathrein
Ms. Claire Katinas
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Kaufman
Ms. Maureen Kavanagh
Mrs. Ann V. Kazak
Mr. & Mrs. Richard R. Kearns
Mr. Anthony J. Keck
Mrs. Marie Keefe
Ms. Eileen E. Keegan
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Keegan
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kelleher
Mr. & Mrs. Julius Keller
Mrs. Ann Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel P. Kelly
Dr. Jacqueline Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Kelly
Ms. Kathleen A. Kelly
Ms. Mary Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kelly
Ms. Lorraine Kelsch
Ms. Diane M. Kelsey
Miss Sonya Kendrick
Ms. Martha C. Kennedy
Mrs. Patricia Kenny Barry
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth J. Kiernan
Ms. Mary Kilroy
Ms. Barbara A. Kimsey
Ms. Jane A. Kinder
Mr. Joseph R. King
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred A. Kinn
Mr. Owen Kirby
Ms. Francine M. Klein
Dr. William Klein
Mr. Terry Klenske
Mr. & Mrs. John Klincewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Kline
Mrs. Betty Knapp
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond G. Knapp
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Knoebel
Ms. Kay Ellen Kobbe
Ms. Yesenia Kopperman
Ms. Joanne Kossomedes
Ms. Virginia Kovel
Mr. Paul Krasnopolski
Dr. & Mrs. Martin R. Krauss
Mr. Jerry Kuchta
Mr. & Mrs. Roy W. Kuhn
Ms. Catherine M. Kunzer
Mr. Robert Kuprewicz
Mr. Dennis Kwan
Mr. & Mrs. Benny Kwok
Mr. & Mrs. Harry J. Kyler
Ms. Adriana La Raja
Ms. Joan P. Lagan
Ms. Bette Lagueux
Ms. Joann Lake
Ms. Mary Ann Lambert

Mr. & Mrs. John Landolfi
Mr. Carl A. Landorno
Ms. Charleen Lang
Ms. Louise Langan
Ms. Maria Lanka
Mrs. Joan B. Lanzano
Ms. Eileen M. Larkin
Mr. William Larkin
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Lauriano
Mr. James Lavalle
Ms. Veronica LaVelle Nicolay
Mr. Robert L. Lavin
Ms. Mary Lawler
Ms. Debbie Lawrence
Ms. Mary S. Lawrence
Mr. Richard Lebron
Ms. Frances M. Lechak
Ms. Mary Ann Ledda
Mr. David Legier
Mr. Joseph C. Leisz
Mrs. Donna Lennane
Mr. John Lennon
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Leonardi
Mr. Mario Leone
Ms. Marianna A. Levasseur
Ms. Kathleen Levesque
Ms. Ethel Levine
Ms. Marie Liberace
Ms. Rose Lictro
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Liddy
Mr. Gene Liebig
Ms. Donna M. Ligotti
Ms. Rebecca A. Lilly
Mr. Edward Linneman
Mr. Charlie Lizzo
Ms. Jeanne Lober
Mr. Patrick W. Lofaro
Mr. Joseph Loffredo
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip N. Loncar
Ms. Frances Lorino
Mr. Donald S. Loszewski
Mr. Richard Lotz
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Loughran
Mr. Robert G. Lubrano
Ms. Carmen Lugay
Mr. John Lundin
Mrs. Judith Lutolf
Mr. John Lutter
Ms. Kathleen A. Lynch
Ms. Patricia A. Lyons
Mr. Robert J. Lyons
Ms. Anna M. Maas
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond C. 

MacDonald
Mr. Ronald E. MacLeay
Mr. & Mrs. Frank R. Magaletta
Mrs. Barbara J. Maggio
Ms. Elizabeth Magretti

Ms. Marjorie Magtira
Ms. Kerry Maguire
Mr. Paul Maguire
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Maher
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Mahoney
Mrs. Lan Mai
Dr. Mary L. Malyska
Mr. & Mrs. Dominic J. Manocchio
Ms. Ann Maraziti
Ms. Katherine Maria
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony G. Markert
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Markiewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Maroselli
Ms. Mary T. Marr
Mr. Albert Marrone
Mr. William A. Marshall
Ms. Peggy Martimucci
Ms. Peggy Martin
Maryland Biochemical Co., Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Marzouca
Ms. Nancy Mason Bordley
Ms. Catherine Mathai
Mrs. Teresa Mattox
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Matula
Ms. Mary T. McAndrews
Mrs. Marianne McCabe Brehl
Ms. Mary McCarron
Mr. & Mrs. David W. McCarthy
Brother John D. McCarthy
Ms. Doris McCowen
Ms. Tammy McDermott
Mr. & Mrs. Michael McDonald
Ms. Bernadette McDougall
Ms. Margaret L. McEachern
Ms. Judith McElligott
Ms. Marcella M. McGarr
Mr. Bernard P. McGarry
Mr. Timothy McGill
Ms. Susan McGlynn
Ms. Dana McGowan
Ms. Leola M. McGrath
Mr. Thomas McGrath
Ms. Anne C. McGuiire
Ms. Joan McGuinness
Mrs. Mary Anne McGuire‑Hickey
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. McHale
Mr. Michael McHugh
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McHugh
Ms. Denise McIntee
Ms. Kerri McLeod
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence McLoughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McMahon
Mr. Mark McManus
Mr. Thomas D. McMenamin
Mrs. Carol McMenemy
Mrs. Rosemary McNary
Mrs. Dolores A. McNicholl
Mr. Donald McShea

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 
contributors, mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly, or misspelled, please notify us of the error.
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Mrs. Eileen McSherry
Ms. Mary Ann Miceli
Ms. Felice Michetti
Mr. Reginald Mieske
Ms. Louise Miller
Ms. Rita Milmore‑Hurley
Mr. Joseph Mingroni
Ms. Edith E. Minnigan
Ms. Lorna Minor
Mr. Stan Mishanetz
Mr. & Mrs. David Mitchell
Ms. Janet A. Mitchell
Mr. Joseph Modafferi
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Modafferi
Mr. & Mrs. John Modica
Ms. Marilyn Molloy
Ms. Rosemary Molloy
Ms. Maureen Moloney
Ms. Mary A. Montano
Mr. Gary Monzillo
Ms. Francine Morales
Mrs. Madeline Moran Curry
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Moran
Mr. Daniel Moran
Mr. Timothy I. Morgan
Ms. Luciana Morra
Ms. Mary Morris
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher P. 

Morrison
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Morrissey
Ms. Angela Moschetti
Ms. Tracey Muhlfeld
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Muich
Mr. Joseph M. Mulee, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Mullane
Ms. Annmarie Mullen
Mrs. John J. Mullery
Mr. Timothy J. Mulligan
Mr. Robert Mullins
Ms. Eileen Mulvey
Mr. & Mrs. James Munday
Mrs. Anne L. Murphy
Ms. Grace Murphy
Ms. Mary Jo Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Michael S. Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Murphy
Ms. Noreen Murray
Mr. Kenneth Murrin
Ms. Carmela Musial
Mr. Gary Mutascio
Mr. Ernest Muth
Mr. Leroy A. Naeger
Mr. & Mrs. Gene J. Napolitan, Jr.
Mr. Ralph X. Nardone
Mr. Roy Nascimento
Mr. Edward M. Nazzaro, Jr.
Ms. Mary Nedelka
Mr. & Mrs. Steven R. Neff
Network for Good
Ms. Monica R. Nevin
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Newman
Mr. & Mrs. Bo Nguyen
Mr. Ngoc Nguyen
Mr. Lawrence J. Nicastro

Ms. Pat Nicholas
Mr. Rodolf Nicolich
Mr. Dale Nieman
Mr. Natale A. Noe
Mr. Joseph P. Nolan
Ms. Mary S. Norman
Mr. Joseph Novak
Ms. Elizabeth A. Nowak
Mr. & Mrs. Howard J. Nugent
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick F. O’Boyle
Ms. Carol O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. James W. O’Brien
Ms. Maeve O’Brien
Ms. Maureen C. O’Brien
Ms. Shelagh M. O’Brien
Mr. Thomas E. O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis O’Connell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas D. O’Connell
Mr. Dennis O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. Tom O’Donnell
Ms. Jane F. O’Leary
Mrs. Stephanie Olsen
Ms. Katherine O’Neill
Ms. Flo Opulencia
Mr. Robert Ortman
Ms. Elizabeth Osborne
Ms. Carol Osterman
Ms. Judy O’Toole
Mr. Michael Otten
Ms. Marie Ouellette
Col. Ret. Tofie Owen, Jr.
Ms. Marie F. Pacini
Dr. Anthony Pagano
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Pagnozzi
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Palaski
Ms. Felicia J. Palermo
Ms. Louisa Palermo Rubinstein
Mr. James Palicki
Mr. Thomas G. Palliser
Ms. Karen Palmer
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Palmer
Ms. Bridget Pamphilis
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Panebianco
Rev. Deacon Robert Pang
Ms. Sheila Paolucci
Mr. James G. Parisi
Ms. Patti Parr
Mr. Lawrence Parrish
Ms. Claire Parsons
Mr. William Pasquinelli
Mr. Joseph Passalacqua
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Patula
Ms. Rosemary Peck
Mr. Eduardo Perez‑Ravelo
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Pernice
Mr. Nicholas Perraglia
Col. Catherine Perry
Ms. Susan Peters
Mr. Dan Pfeiffer
Mr. Bernard J. Piche, Jr.
Mr. Adam Plizga
Ms. Concetta Poidomani
Ms. Maureen O. Pollitt
Mr. John Pomarici

Mr. & Mrs. Chester J. Popek
Mrs. Patricia A. Porvaznik
Ms. Elly Poupard
Ms. Jean T. Power
Mr. Michael Powers
Ms. Marguerite J. Pragoff
Mr. Larry Pregon
Mr. & Mrs. James Prendergast
Mrs. Mary A. C. Price
Mr. Alexander Pricenor
Mr. & Mrs. Grant D. Prichard
Mr. Nicholas Prioli
Mr. Joseph A. Przybylski
Mr. Salvatore Puccio
Mr. & Mrs. Antonio Pumares
Mr. Joseph A. Puzio, Jr.
Ms. Kristina Puzza
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Pyka
Mr. Michael Quattrocchi
Mrs. Barbara Queenan
Ms. Barbara Quigley Keltos
Mrs. Mary Quinn
Mr. William Quinn
Ms. Arlene Quinones‑Vargas
Mr. Kurt Rabbett
Mrs. Mary A. Raffo Levine
Mr. John Rakucewicz
Mr. David Ransone
Ms. Mary Rapp
Ms. Catherine E. Raymond
Mr. & Mrs. Pierce G. Redmond
Mrs. Ann M. Reed‑Berry
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Reenock
Ms. Linda Regan Basedow
Mr. Louis J. Registre
Mr. John Reid
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard J. Reilly
Ms. Bernice J. Reilly
Mr. Gerard M. Reilly
Mr. Joseph Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Reiter
Ms. Helen Rembrecht‑Cherubini
Ms. Margaret Remhild
Mrs. Grace Reno
Ms. Rosemary Reynolds
Ms. Cathleen Rhatigan
Mr. Steve Ricci
Ms. Ardis Rice
Mr. Robert E. Richardson
Mr. & Mrs. Gil Rieser
Ms. Margaret Ringl
Ms. Elizabeth Ripp
Ms. Catherine Riviello
Ms. Diane Roadarmel
Mr. Gerald Roberts
Ms. Lillian L. Rocha
Mrs. Marie Rodgers
Ms. Colleen Rogers
Mr. & Mrs. William Rohan
Ms. Margaret J. Ronner
Ms. Christine Roper
Mr. Jake Rosenthal
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Rosinsky

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Rothermich
Mr. & Mrs. John Rotondo
Ms. Joann Roullier
Mrs. Roger Rucker
Ms. Barbara Ruckstuhl
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Rudloff
Mr. & Mrs. Jose Ruiz
Ms. Monica Rura
Mr. William V. Ruth
Sr. Carla A. Rutter, HM
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Rutter
Ms. Margaret Ruzicka
Ms. Kerri A. Ryan
Mses. Patricia and Kelly Ann 

Ryan
Ms. Patricia A. Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Ryan
Mrs. George Rybicki
Mr. Robert Rynkar
Mr. & Mrs. Domenic Sacchinelli
Mr. Joey Salerno
Messrs. Brian and Michael 

Salvatore
Mr. Carlos R. Sanabria
Mrs. Claire M. Sande
Mr. Charles Sanfilippo
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Sangermano
Chaplain Col. James E. Sanner
Mrs. Aida Santiago‑Perez
Ms. Constance V. Santini
Mrs. Lynne Sanzo
Mrs. Rosemary Sanzottera 

Shadwick
Mr. Matthew Scamardella
Mr. Rocco G. Scarcella
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Scelzo
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Scesa
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Scharf
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas G. Scheller
Mr. Lambert Schemmel
Mr. Charles P. Scherrer
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Schmidt
Mrs. Eileen Schofield Herbertson
Ms. Lori Schroeder
Mrs. Jeanette Schulte Herbert
Ms. Cathy L. Schultheis
Ms. Mary S. Schwartz
Mr. Robert Schwartzbaum
Mr. James J. Schwarzwalder
Ms. Melissa Schweitzer
Ms. Kathy Scioneaux
Ms. Crystal Y. Scott
Ms. Marilyn T. Segall
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Seifert
Mr. Miguel Semidei
Mr. John Seper
Mr. Joseph A. Serignese
Ms. Felisa Serigumba
Ms. Donna Serna
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Sgarlata
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Shalvoy, Jr.
Mr. Denis Shea
Mrs. Rosemary T. Shea
Mrs. Margaret Sheehan
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Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Shelton
Mr. Christopher J. Shepherd
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Shevlin
Ms. Virginia Shields
Mrs. Jean Short
Mrs. Therese Shortall Snitker
Dr. Paul M. Sielski
Ms. Maureen A. Silenzi
Dr. & Mrs. John W. Siler
Ms. Adelina Simon
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Siracusa
Ms. Toby Sklarew
Ms. Ruzha Skoblar
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Skuse
Ms. Barbara A. Slockbower
Ms. Beverly Smirni
Ms. Carol Smith
Mr. Fredrick Smith
Mrs. Joyce Smith
Ms. Mary I. Smith
Mrs. Paula F. Sniadowski Edwards
Ms. Cecilia Sobczak
Ms. Patricia M. Solicito
Mr. Francis Sollosy
Ms. Jane Soodalter
Mrs. Cherie Southman Bowman
Ms. Arlene Souza
Mr. Joseph F. Spaniol, Jr.
Mrs. Veronica B. Speckman
Ms. Lauren Speidel
Ms. Joanne B. Spellane, Esq.
Ms. Gwendolyn Spencer‑Sharpe
Ms. Mary A. Speno
Mr. George Spero
Mr. Eugene M. Spieker
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin T. Spillane
Ms. Carmen Spinelli
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Sprenz
Ms. Marie Squatriglia
St. Francis Friary, New York, NY
Ms. Gloria St. George
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Stanton
Mrs. Anna M. Stellwag
Ms. Linda B. Stevens
Mr. Edward Stoddard
Ms. Maryann G. Strain
Mrs. Lorraine Stratis
Mr. Conrad A. Studer
Ms. Eileen Sullivan
Mrs. Eileen M. Sullivan
Ms. Sandra Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest J. Sulzer
Col. & Mrs. Ludvik Z. Svoboda
Mr. Francis F. Sweeney
Ms. Shayla Sweeting
Ms. Susan Swiatek
Mr. Christus E. Synodinos
Mrs. Kathleen D. Szulwach

Mr. Norman Szymanski
Ms. Marie Talir Watts
Mrs. Ellen Tambini
Ms. Dolores Taylor
Mrs. Eileen Taylor
Mrs. Helen Teagno
Ms. Mildred Tercovich
Ms. Julia A. Termi
Mr. & Mrs. William M. Terrone
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Tesori
Ms. Jeanette M. Tharp
The Pastine Family
Mrs. Bethany Thurber
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Tiernan
Ms. Margaret Tierney
Ms. Irene Tiesler
Ms. Rose Ting
Ms. Lisa Tobar
Ms. Ruth Tobin
Ms. Mary A. Tomazi Putnam
Mr. Robert F. Tomlinson
Ms. Sharyn Tondel
Mr. Kevin P. Tone
Mr. Dominick E. Toque
Mr. Paul M. Torna
Mr. Frank Towers
Town & Country Wall Coverings
Ms. Catherine Tracey
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Trapp
Ms. A. T. Travers
Ms. Annette Treacy
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Triggs
Ms. Lucy J. Tubito
Miss Maryanne V. Tuite
Mr. Ray G. Tweedel
Mrs. Rosemary Twomey
Mr. John Tyrie
Ms. Roseann Uhlenbrock 

Scarborough
Mrs. Gerry Ulich
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald M. Unger
Ms. Ali Upton
Mr. Lawrence A. Urban
Ms. Phaedra Uwaomah
Ms. Angela K. Vaccaro
Archangel Valencia
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Valente
Ms. Evelyn Valentino
Mr. Stephen Van Buren
Ms. Margaret Vance
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Vancura
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Varner
Miss Olivia U. Velez
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Velten
Mr. David Venesky
Mr. John A. Venezia
Mr. Laurence Veras
Ms. Deborah H. Verderame

Mrs. Rosa Verderame
Mr. Domingo Vidal
Ms. Karen Vietor
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Vietor
Ms. Michelle Vietor
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Vietor
Ms. Dolores R. Villa
Mr. Juan Villa
Mr. & Mrs. John Voda
Mrs. Anna Volpe
Mr. Khanh M. M. Vu
Ms. Cecelia L. Wade
Ms. Mary A. Wade
Mr. Joseph Wagner
Mr. Gerald W. Walker
Mr. James Walsh
Ms. Margaret Walsh
Ms. Patricia K. Walsh
Mrs. Ester Waltz
Mr. Alan Wang
Ms. Hannah Ward
Mrs. Eileen Watts
Mr. Donald V. Webb
Ms. Ann Marie Weber
Mr. Ronald Weber
Ms. Linda Wegner
Mr. Paul Weireter
Ms. Laura Weizenauer Helenius
Mrs. Donald R. Welby
Mr. Frederick Welk
Mr. & Mrs. Carl F. Wenner
Mr. Dennis Wentzler
Ms. Maryellen West
Ms. Madeline R. Whalen
Mr. & Mrs. Floyd W. White
Ms. Kathy White

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Whitfield
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Whitlock
Mr. Michael Whorton
Mrs. F. Wiertel‑Herzog
Mr. & Mrs. Richard R. Wilbers
Ms. Natalie Wilcox
Ms. Ruth L. Wilkerson
Mrs. Christina Williams
Mr. Francis Williams
Ms. Marguerite Wilson
Ms. Corrine Winchell
Ms. Maureen Winn
Mrs. Eleanor Wisniewski
Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. Wiswall
Mr. & Mrs. George R. Wizi
Mrs. Kay Wojciechowski
Ms. Jane Wolz Judd
Ms. Ursula B. Woolley
Mrs. Kathleen P. Wrobel
Ms. Maureen A. Wunsch
Mr. Ronald Wyka
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Wynne
Ms. Nicole Xavier
Mrs. Lourdes Yabut
Ms. Hailin Yan
Ms. Edith Yentes
Ms. Erlinda Yguico
Ms. Joan M. Zacheis
Ms. Louise Zanrucha
Mrs. August Zarcone
Mr. Edward J. Zawadzki
Ms. Rose Zbyzenski
Ms. Frances Zembricki
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. Ziak
Ms. Patricia M. Zirkel
Ms. Mary Zucker

PLEASE NOTE:
In spite of the Mission Advancement Office staff ’s extensive efforts to avoid errors and omissions in this year’s honor roll of 
contributors, mistakes can occur. If your name was omitted, listed incorrectly, or misspelled, please notify us of the error.

A sincere thank you  
to all our donors for their 
support in continuing our 
ministry! We are keeping  

you in our prayers.

If you’d like to make a gift or  
donation to the Dominican  

Sisters of Sparkill, please contact 
Mission Advancement at 845-359-4156

Weavings  |  Winter 2022 29



The gift of God is eternal life

To make a donation to honor a Sister and her legacy, please visit 
sparkill.org or call Mission Advancement at 845-359-4156. 

Sister Jean Thomas McHenry, OP 
February 14, 2021

Sister Margaret Teahan, OP 
March 28, 2021

Sister Janet Vietor, OP 
April 22, 2021

Sister Maureen Massett, OP 
June 18, 2021

Sister Sheila O’Regan, OP 
July 30, 2021

Sister Maureen O’Toole, OP 
September 5, 2021

Sister Margaret John Dunne, OP 
September 20, 2021

Sister Patricia Mary Walsh, OP 
October 9, 2021

Sister Mary Hourigan, OP 
October 11, 2021

Sister Julia Marie Cody, OP 
November 14, 2021

Sister Joan Stellern, OP 
December 24, 2021

Sister Jeanine Nolan, OP 
December 26, 2021

We remember our Dominican Sisters who entered eternal life during 2021. 
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Fiscal Year 2021  |  September 1, 2020 – August 31, 2021
Financial donations given to the Dominican Convent of Our Lady of the Rosary may be directed for 
use to any of four areas: Sisters’ Ministries, Pakistan, Retirement, or the General Fund (which will be 
used as needed.) We are grateful for all contributions. Your gifts enable us to continue to address 
the needs of those who suffer and to bring hope to our world. Dominican Convent of Our Lady of 
the Rosary is a nonprofit, charitable, faith-based organization that is exempt from federal and state 
taxes under section 501(c)(3) of the United States Revenue Code/EIN. (IRS Tax ID# 1340103)

Expenses 
Administration	 18% 
Heath & Wellness/Skilled Care	 21% 
Sisters Living Expenses	 38% 
Congregational Properties	 18% 
Ministry Grants/Contribution	 1% 
Fundraising	 4% 
Total	 100%

Income 
Sisters Compensation	 37% 
Property Income	 2% 
Gift Income	 20% 
Investment Income	 26% 
Other-nonrecurring	 4% 
Retirement Reserves	 11% 
Total	 100%

Mission Advancement Source of Gifts 

Estates/Bequests		  33% 

Foundations		  1% 

Friends & Family		  60% 

Special Events		  6% 

Total		  100%

AUDITED FINANCIAL 
STATEMENTS
The Dominican Sisters of 
Sparkill are audited by 
the firm of Grassi & Co. 
Audited financials are on 
file in the Advancement 
Office, 175 Route 340, 
Sparkill, NY 10976. 
Contact us at  
845-359-4156. 

FINANCIAL REPORT
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DOMINICAN SISTERS OF SPARKILL | sparkill.org | facebook.com/SparkillDominicans/ 

TO DONATE | visit sparkill.org and click “Donate.”

DOMINICAN CONVENT 
OF OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY 
OFFICE OF MISSION ADVANCEMENT 
175 ROUTE 340 
SPARKILL, NY 10976-1047

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

NEW YORK COUNTRY CLUB  |  NEW HEMPSTEAD, NY  |  ROCKLAND COUNTY

https://sparkill.org/
https://www.facebook.com/SparkillDominicans/
https://sparkill.org/

